KAMINA KAWENA

"to me, to you" July 2005

Kure ndokusina, kwachiri unofa wasvika Where there is a will there is a way Kaua mā te waewae tūtuki, engari mā te ūpoko pakaru

Disclaimer: Kamina Kawena is NOT the voice of any group or organisation. Whilst every reasonable precaution has been taken in preparation & publication of this document, not all information can be individually verified. Kamina Kawena cannot be responsible for any errors, omissions or reliance on information or advice given.

kamina.kawena@xtra.co.nz

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION

People Finder Other Resources

DIRECTORY OF AFRICANS IN BUSINESS

CLASSIFIED ADVSERTISEMENTS

Can You Help? Accommodation Business Education

Household Repairs &

Maintenance Holidays

Property for Sale Vacancies

Farming
For Sale
Lost & Found
Miscellaneous
Property
Wanted

IMMIGRATION

Changes to Immigration Policy

General Fees

New Zealand Qualification

Authority Appeals

Expired Zimbabwe Passport.

Immigration Consultants

Australia

Immigration Lawyers Other Useful Immigration

Information Botswana

Customs & Quarantine

English Language Requirement

New Zealand Inland Revenue

Police Clearance

Police Clearance Other Countries

Police Clearance Applying from

Outside Zimbabwe

New Zealand Refugee Law Travelling out of Zimbabwe Zimbabwe High Commission

Shipping Your Goods

BEFORE YOU LEAVE ZIMBABWE

Banking History Certificates Driving Licence Glasses/Contact Lenses Medical Aid

Medical & Dental Records

Mobile Phones Motor Vehicle Insurance

Motor Vehicles

Plugs References Tax Clearance Zimbabwe Passports

Moving

GETTING STARTED IN NEW ZEALAND

New, New Zealanders New Zealand Inland Revenue

Education

Education Review Office

Accommodation Driving licence Bank Account Estate Agents Mobile Phones Electricity

Special Needs Children

Telephones Phone Cards TV Licence Power of Attorney Medical

Moving House Medical Insurance Removal Companies

HELP GROUPS & INDIVIDUALS

ZIMBABWE CURRENT EVENTS

ZIMBABWEAN NETWORKS & SOCIAL

ZIMBABWEAN WEBSITES, NEWS & INFORMATION

AROUND THE WORLD

FREE SOURCES OF INFORMATION RELATING TO NEW ZEALAND

Banks

Farming related information &

jobs

Getting started in NZ New Zealand Herald New Zealand Maps

New Zealand Search Engines &

Databases

New, New Zealanders

Nukiwi

North Shore Residents

SANZIM Tauranga

EMPLOYMENT

Tips

Crown Recruitment

EVP Recruitment Central Region

Key Recruitment The Right Staff Verax Consulting Online Resources

HOUSING & PROPERTY

FINANCE & PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

TRAVEL

GENERAL INFORMATION

MISCELLANEOUS USEFUL TIPS & ADVICE

HISTORY & HERITAGE

BOOK RESEARCH IN PROGRESS

INTRODUCTION

This information sheet was set up for the benefit of Zimbabweans who are either resident in New Zealand, or to use as a resource to help themselves either when considering New Zealand as a new home.

Next full publication due Saturday 6th August 2005 Any updates from the previous start with the first word in red. To receive Kamina Kawena direct, email kamina.kawena@xtra.co.nz

Please: -

- <u>Don't abuse the lists below by sending unsolicited mail</u>. Report any abuse to KK the person will be removed from KK.
- Feel free to pass on to friends but do not send it on to anyone you do not trust
- When contacting people listed, let them know you got the details from Kamina Kawena
- Remember to contact KK to update/remove your advertisements, details, etc.

NEW ZEALAND IMMIGRATION – all updates available on http://www.immigration.govt.nz/

New information which will assist Zimbabwean applicants who have not been able to qualify to date will be on the Zew Zealand Immigration Web site on Monday 4th July 2005.

People Finder

Looking for lost friends? Get listed here – it works. Just remember to let KK know when you are successful & need the entry removed.

New Entries

Berry, Dave The late, (KIA 1982). Anyone who knew him please contact his daughter Louise Berry who is seeking people who knew him email lberry@rbps.co.za

Billy Simpson – he was British & an Inspector in the Rhod BSAP before WW II. He joined up & was a pilot on 44 (Rhod) Sqn & survived the war. It appears he went back to Rhodesia & I'd like to know what happened to him - he is probably no longer with us or a ripe old age?Contact: Anne Shaw

annecooke@powerup.com.au

Beverley Reid (previously Dawson Delia Adams who was in the same class at school with Beverley's daughter Dalrae is interested in making contact. Email: cirluk@optushome.com.au

Brown – Phil, I am trying to contact an old friend, Phil Brown ex Umtali Boys' High School. Dear friend of mine & my family, Greg, Kathy, Colin & Biddy & Ken Shaw. Glenda Shaw glenjdutoit@yahoo.com

Bush-Daumec, Jennifer Would like to hear from anyone who may have known her father Charles Dennis Bush (Den). She can be contacted at Bushcraft, PO Box 9438, Wellington. ph/fax: 04 389 5389; mobile: 021 635 389; email: bushcraft@clear.net.nz

Carlisle - Joan & Mickey 3 children. Martin, Michelle & Janine Please contact Gerry Leach gerleach@lantic.net

Carlisle – Martine & Mariebelle, Gerry Leach (ex-Car Mart Bulawayo) is looking to make contact with your folks. gerleach@lantic.net

Churchill Reunion Looking for Churchill scholars from 1975 for a reunion, including Trevor Andrews, Paul Androliakos, Russell Blackley, Simon Bunt, Theo Burt, Bruce Campbell, Graham Chalmers, Willem Clasquin, Ian Gaukroger, Geoff Hammond, George Jansen,
Neville Jessop, Dave Kucharsky,
Rob Learmonth, Rich Mentel,
Phillip Mills, Ray Mordt, John
Pilgrim, Brian Pitt, Graeme
Roberts, Keith Simpson, Malcolm
Stewart, James Tucker, Thomas
Vafeas, Kees Van Der Horst,
Errol Varkevisser, Roy Wolfson.
Any help appreciated. Barry
(Bud) Mathews email:
Barry.Mathews@rushortho.com
(February 2005)

Cindy Davel (née Potgieter)
Would like to hear from anyone
who may have known her in either
Zimbabwe or south Africa. 09577 3999 or 025 236 8466

Conal, Lucas, ex Harare South farmervWebster, Alistar, ex Zim Hazelwood, Paul ex Zim Please contact SImon Belcher s.belcher@xtra.co.nz or (+64) 07 8230338, 021459180 (mobile)

Dods-Brooks - Chris & Shaw to contact Tim & Lillian Abrahamson email : <u>davsan@xtra.co.nz</u>

Dos Santos - Americo would like to get in touch with anyone who was involved in the design and/or installation of farm irrigation systems in Zimbabwe. He was Technical director at Fort Concrete in Harare & is the Technical Services Manager, Hynds Pipe Systems Ltd. email: americods@softhome.net

DuPreez – Jack, formerly Harare & former Rhodesian/Springbok Cricketer. May be living in the lower half of North Island. Roy Goodyear who played cricket with Jack at Glendale in the Winter League would like to get in touch & is interested if Jack would assist him at his Cricket Academy situated at Saint Kentigern College in Auckland. Email: UpanUp@xtra.co.nz

Fulton – John Kerrigan who is possibly in Zimbabwe. Please contact Natalie van den berg Natalie. Email: VanDenBerg@afrox.boc.com

Glynn – John David My old friend ex Rhodesian Customs & Excise, lately Union Transport Reading office UK before he retired has now emigrated to New Zealand (according to the office in Reading) & I presume he would be staying with either his son or daughter. John's wife is Beth. Any chance you can try & dig up where he is at present & if there is any address for him. Contact

Allan Fitz Gerald charter@intekom.co.za

Gower née Sprague - Michaela She has a daughter Ayla-Starr (approx 7 years old) as well a sister (Nicky - Sprague?), mother (surname Sprague) who are all somewhere in the U.K. Her exhusband Rob Gower is somewhere in Ireland. I have lost touch with this very dear friend. We were neighbours in Avondale, Harare some 4 years ago. I am now in New Zealand. Please if anyone knows her whereabouts contact me. Gail Kotze 12 Meadowbrook Drive, Palmerston North, New Zealand. Ph: (06) 357 5665 email gailheather@hotmail.com

Guinea Fowl School – All ex– Guinea Fowl School pupils are advised to register with Dereck Wetherall <u>dereckw@bigpond.com</u> in order to keep in touch

Handman – Fred was the head boy of Lincoln House, Guinea Fowl School in 1955. If you know how to contact him email Dereck Wetherall dereckw@bigpond.com

Harrod - Johnathan a friend in Salisbury between 1966 & 1968 Just love to know how he is & where he ended up. Janet Beecroft

janet.wilson@sclabs.co.nz)

lan Hodge Melanie Benzon (née Coleman) is trying to find Ian Hodge who has been living in N.Z since 1980. P.O.Box EH 197, Emerald Hill, Harare email mbenzon@peschool.co.zw

Illemann, Andre & Robyn.
Believed to be living in New
Zealand. Please contact Janine
Mullenbach email:
janine@zol.co.zw

Keith – Brian ex Guinea Fowl High School he played first team cricket in about 1974 & was last heard of in 1988 in the Hartley area.– if you know how to contact him email Dereck Wetherall dereckw@bigpond.com

Knottenbalt Richard & Pushpa from Masvingo. Please contact Pat MacGregor on (06) 3571184.

Liamont – Andrew & Gizelle, (they have a daughter – Sonja). If anyone knows where they are, they may be in NZ or Australia, please contact Ellena Paterson ph Direct – 27 (31) 268 7333 Fax – 27 (31) 206 2733 email: ellenap@fishwicks.co.za Lind – Odette is being sought by Brian & Mary Brietsche. Anyone who can help please email: brietsch@telusplanet.net

Maia – Manuel & Linda (née Harper) Ray Mowat wishes to make contact. If anyone can help, please contact Ray at rhodie001@yahoo.co.uk

McKinley – John, married Sharon Robinson from Bulawayo. Last heard from was working for O Conolly Enginéering in Bulawayo, & he emigrated (I think) to South Africa in about 1976. If anyone knows of his whereabouts, please contact me, Ian Robinson on 263 11 212774, 260 96 922156, or email surtec@mweb.co.zw

Medsted - Tommy George If anyone knows the where about of Tommy George Medsted, please contact me urgently. My father-inlaw has traced this man as his biological father & has fallen short of trying to find him. Mr Medsted may or may not know of my father-in-law Mr Chatham who is seriously ill in Zimbabwe with a brain tumour & wishes he could see or talk to his proper father. Mr Medsted may have lived in Bulawayo or Wankie. Please please, If anyone knows of this man, kindly contact me as urgently as possible. Angie Chatham

angie.chatham@ntlworld.comMissen – John. Moved to NZ. If

you know how to contact him, email Sue Clark

sortaftersystems@ihug.co.nz

Morgan - Maralyn I am trying to contact Marilyn Morgan. Marilyn was my ex-wife who I was divorced from whilst during the Liberation war here. I have been trying to contact her for some time in regards to my son Daniel. Last news I had was that they had left Pine Town South Africa for New Zealand. Malcolm Van Rooyen m.vanrooyen@fresca.cc

Plenderleith – Tubby ex GFS, his older brother of Richard who died in the early 70's. If you know where he is please contact Dereck Wetherall email: dereckw@bigpond.com

Potgieter – Barry. Went to Chaplin school 1955 – 1958/59. Boarder. Good at rugby. Used to live at Umniati outside Gwelo & when he left school he worked on a dairy farm outside Gwelo. He had two brothers the older one was Albert & the younger one they called little Potty. If you know of his whereabouts contact Sue Clark email:

sortaftersystems@ihug.co.nz

Rutland - Betty In the late 1950's & early 1960's I owned & ran a youth hostel in Campello, Alicante, Spain called Casa Campello. In those few years many from all parts of the world came & stayed including a number from Rhodesia. I would very much like to make contact with any who did stay at the Casa in particular I would like to make contact with Betty Rudland who came from Bulawayo. I think her father was George Rudland who at one time was Minister of Agriculture. John Williams, Ongare Point, Katikati, New Zealand. Phone 0064 7 549 1016. email potts@wave.co.nz

Summers Jimmey – Cheryl Carl (née' Foster) is looking for her biological father named Jimmey Summers from the RLI 1968/9, Harare, Zimbabwe, anyone knows/knew of him please would you contact her on carliwe@clear.net.nz or Ph: 07/3572233

Tilley – Jacky Jerro Davies is trying to trace--Jacky Tilley. She lived in Glen Lorne up to probably 1982 her Dad ran a vehicle refurbishing business, mainly buses along Sinoia St close to TT motorcycles.? Please contact Jerro at jojerry@btopenworld.com

Tony Morkel wishes to make contact with Steve & Terri Lawson, (Marandellas) Stephan & Ricki Groenewald (Bindura) Frans Nitzche, (Virginia) Simon Travers (Wedza) email: agriwise@yahoo.com

Trouchet Gavin. Contact Antoinette Karim thekarims@ihug.co.nz Ph: 021 0 479 999.

Ward – Jenny (née Sturgeon) ex-Roosevelt. Married Rob Ward Last known address: 33 Lindwall St, Glen Waverley Vic 3150, Australia. Please contact Heather Euinton heather eu@hotmail.com

Wheeler – James looking for James Wheeler who came from Kenya & attended Gwebi Agricultural College 1974 to 1976, his parents left to return to England in 1974 & he was on a farm in Mazoe in 1975 have been looking for James since 1985 he will remember Veronique, Sharon,

Amanda & Sean Barklie who lived in Shottery Road Greystone Park as he spent many weeks/weekends with us. Would love to hear from him & catch up. Veronique Turner briveronz@xtra.co.nz

Other Resources

Click on the links below for other **People Finder** resources on the net:

Where are They Now?

http://www.theguestbook.com/vgbook/260785.gbook

The Bottom Half has classified advertisements, a large membership & useful information. http://www.thebottomhalf.com/home/default.asp

Zimbabwe Medical Graduates World Wide

http://www.btinternet.com/~zimdo cs/index.html

Zimbabwe/South Africa Adoption Site

http://www.adoptee-search.co.uk/

To re–establish lost contacts along with some news & memories Join & help with the Search, you never know who's looking for you. This is not a Chat based group all posted messages are forwarded on in a Monthly newsletter. Over 1600 members join for free at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/rhoodesiawassuper/

DIRECTORY OF AFRICANS IN BUSINESS

Please use this directory to support fellow Africans in Business.

If you contact anyone listed in Kamina Kawena, please remember to mention that you found them in this directory.

To get your business listed email kamina.kawena@xtra.co.nz.

There is also an African's in Business directory situated at www.sanzim.co.nz/. This website is hosted by SANZIM.

Considering doing business in New Zealand – visit www.movetonz.govt.nz/

Accounting & Business Development If you want accounting services, tax advice or maybe to set up a business or buy an existing business then contact Butch Mawdsley at RES Business Development (09) 918 3689 for a free interview.

Africana Buy, Sell or Swap – any items by clicking on this website http://home.clear.net.nz/pages/hbomford

African Teak Ltd - Direct importers & suppliers of the ultimate solid wooden flooring & decking. 81 Roberta Cres, Orewa, Auckland Mobile: +64 21 106 0808 Tel:+64 9 426 7671 Fax:+64 9 426 7678 africanteak@xnet.co.nz

African Tears & Beyond Tears, by Catherine Buckle now available from John Reed Book Distribution Unit 4F, 9–13 Winbourne Road Brookvale, NSW 2100 Australia Ph: 61 02 9939 3041 Fax: 61 02 9939 3388 email: johnmreed@johnreedbooks.com

Active Airflow Limited, Steve Dyer *Air Con*
Refrigeration * Ventilation Systems* *Domestic *
Light Commercial Installation- Maintenance-Repairs
Ph/Fax: (07) 571 0051 Mob: 021 483 376
P.O BOX 8207 Tauranga email: kiwiabwe@xtra.co.nz

Anglo Antiques 125 Dee St, Invercargill usually has 'Sally in Rhodesia' & other Sheila MacDonald books in stock. Web site: http://antqttc.8m.com or email George Stewart at antqqevi@es.co.nz

Aromatherapy / Massage Therapy Sore muscles, stressed, fatigued? Treat yourself to a therapeutic, aromatherapy & Swedish massage therapy session. Please make an appointment with Ange Baldwin in Christchurch Ph: (03) 348 8939. Appointments are available at weekends & after 6.30 p.m. weeknights. Very reasonable rates & gift vouchers available.

Art - African Wildlife, landscapes, seascapes, portraiture. Commission enquiries welcome. Reasonable rates - Grant Hilton-Barber, artist, illustrator - www.yourartist.com email: hiltonbarber@xtra.co.nz

Art from Zimbabwe – Steph Walton has been producing exceptional wildlife art for 23 years & now she is at her best visit ttp://homepages.ihug.co.nz/~cie & see for yourself, there are high quality Giclee prints available for some of the paintings at an affordable price, email for a Quote to:
mailto:africwildart@ihug.co.nz Ph:Garth NZ (09) 441

mailto:africwildart@ihug.co.nz Ph:Garth NZ (09) 441 9951 or 444 0640 or Steph: 00 263 11 411 972

Artist Paintings Wildlife Original Oil Paintings of African Wildlife painted to order by Cheryl Rodrigues & Lorraine Randall. Absolute masterpieces email:

<u>galorand@mweb.co.zw</u> Pencil Sketches Wildlife
Original pencil sketches of African wildlife to order by talented artist Shane Rodrigues. email: galorand@mweb.co.zw

AMP – The Insurance and Lending Group –Albany, Auckland Bruce Henderson ex Selous tobacco farmer would be delighted to help out all fellow Zimbos with their Financial Planning. We specialize in Life insurance, Crisis Cover, Disability Cover, Income protection, Health Insurance, Retirement planning, Business Covers and investments. We have access to Auckland's Champion Mortgage Broker and we offer all Domestic and Commercial Fire and General insurance as well. The office is full of Southern Africans who will offer you a first class professional service and most important a warm African Smile! We offer New Zimbos (Auckland) a free financial plan and a very affordable survival start up package Tel: 09 448 1295 Mob: 0275 446 705 bruce@ils.org.nz

Artist - Deirdre Reichard, now residing in Qld Australia has been painting professionally for over 25 years. Paintings of African Wildlife such as the "Big Five" and "Big Cats" being her specialty. Artwork with Sentimental value such as Portraits, Past homes, Buildings, Scenic views from Photographs are also welcome. All work is created either in Oils, Watercolour, Pastel or Pencil. Portfolia of Artwork and Prices per Commission are available from Deirdre on ph- (h) – 61 7 49505073 (mob) 61 429605073 lotuspark2@bigpond.com

Avroy Shlain Cosmetics Now available in NZ. For all sales & employment inquiries please contact Dawn Engelbrecht Ph: (09) 274 1722 mob 025 291 9904 Fax: (09) 274 1783 email: petedawn@maxnet.co.nz

Autoworld Papamoa is now owned & run by Grunter & Philippa Robertson. For all your mechanical repairs, servicing or WOF requirements. Even if you are just passing through call in for a coffee. 1068 Papamoa Beach Road, Papamoa. Phone 07 5421996. Mobile 021 2134791. fourstreams@xtra.co.nz

Balancing Scales Bookkeeping Contact Doris Chatham for your Mobile Book Keeping requirements & North Shore Real Estate requirements. Formerly of Bulawayo & now on the North Shore of Auckland Ph: (09) 449 2733 Fax: (09) 449 2735 Mobiles 021 1350 685 & 025 456 722 email: balancingscales@xtra.co.nz

Barrister Johann Strauss Ph: (09) 377 1029 Fax: (09) 377 1039 email: js@strauss.co.nz PO Box 2202, Auckland Formerly of South Africa now with offices in Princes Court, Princes St, Auckland City.

Business Documents – Professional Business Document Writing - Martin Jones in Wellington has started a business in which he provides business document writing services for the preparation of business plans, business cases, bankable documents for funding, annual reports, shareholders announcements, training & operations manuals, editorials, journal articles, website copy etc, He also has a legal background (admitted as a barrister in NZ) & has business & finance qualifications so can add value to his work in terms of compliance & corporate governance measures. Martin can be contacted on 021 158 6177, 04-938 9242 (after hours) or scribetech@paradise.net.nz

Bay Computers on the corner of 11th Ave & Cameron Road (525 Cameron Road) in Tauranga sell & repair computers & peripherals as well as specialising in

network installation & set—ups. They also offer to supply & set—up of PC's & email facilities for migrants anywhere in NZ. Contact Noel Herbert Ph: (07) 579 4888 Fax: (07) 579 4333 or email: herbdata@xtra.co.nz

Beef On The Beach (The South African Butcher). We courier all over N.Z. Contact Martin, Marlon or Llewelyn Ralph at mgralph@ihug.co.nz or Ph: (09) 534 4563 Fax: (09) 537 2736. Visit our website at www.beefonthebeach.co.nz & you can view the full range of stock & order on line.

Butchery Janssen's in Auckland has all your favourites – Biltong, boerwors & a great selection of meats, sausages etc. 48A Anzac Road, Browns Bay, Auckland Ph: 476-0042 Fax: 476 2585 email: wim@xtra.co.nz www.janssens.co.nz

Cakes The Cheesecake Shop in Whangarei owned by Garth & Dionne **Richter** Tarewa Mega Centre, Tarewa Road, Whagarei, Ph: (09) 430 8700

Cake & Coffee Shop Tastebuds Cake & Coffee Shop We Specialise in Breakfasts, Lunches, Pre-ordered Dinners, Cakes & Baking to DIE for. Out-catering & Great Coffees. Specialities include Koeksisters, Tipsy Tart, Peppermint Crisp Tart Glenview Shopping Centre, Ohaupo Road, Hamilton Ph: (07) 843 6000. Personally recommended by readers of Kamina Kawena.

Car Imports – We run a Car import business. We will import a vehicle to the customers specification ex Japan & can save our customers a great deal of money over purchasing directly off cars sales yards. We also have a small stock of mainly smaller cars with low kilometres. We are always keen to do a very good deal for fellow Africans starting out in NZ. The Business is also part of the Challege group & has fuel & Full workshop facilities. Contact Harry Newmarch, Gleniti Auto Services, 356 Wai-iti Rd Timaru Phone 03 686 0835 or visit our website www.glenitiautos.co.nz

Car Repairs & Servicing We guarantee the best service & repairs to all motor vehicles offering the best deals in town. Phone Andy Burns 579 5479 or call in at Auto Bay, 90 Birch Ave, Judeo, Tauranga. Please give us a try – satisfaction guaranteed.

Ceramic Tile Market Quality wall & floor tiles as well as installation. Contact Tony Groves at The Tile Place, 57C Wolverton St, New Lynn, Auckland Ph: (09) 828 6439. There are Special Deals for Southern Africans.

Certificates Birth & Marriage certificates, Police Clearances obtained. Limited research into archival material in Zimbabwe. Pictures of Old Rhodesia obtained from National Archives. Contact Ken Caithness at caithnessken@zol.co.zw

Charles Wantenaar is an adviser for Royal & Sun Alliance who offer free advice & quotes on retirement plans, insurance & investment. He is available any time on Mob: 021 403 800 email: wanties@ihug.co.nz or Office at Royal & Sun Alliance, Level 2, 12 – 14 Northcroft St Ph: (09) 488 1424 Fax: (09) 489 9005 website www.wantinsurance.co.nz

Codemark Limited Date & product coding with Domino inkjet & laser printers in manufacturing industry. Contact Martin Kietzmann, 10 Niall Burgess Road, Mt. Wellington, Auckland. Ph: (09) 573 6073, Fax: (09) 573 6075, email codemark@xtra.co.nz

Computer Accounting Doctor Paul Cordingley specialises in installation, set—up & training on various

accounting packages including MYOB, QuickBooks, Pastel, Sage, NZA Gold, etc. He also offers a monthly or quarterly accounting service for small to medium sized enterprises. All services are based on fixed fees so you know exactly what it will cost beforehand. Contact Paul by Fax: (09) 537 2865 Mobile: 021 744 486 email: compaccdoc@yahoo.co.nz

Covos Day Distribution (NZ) Hugh & Diana Bomford have books for Africa. We stock & distribute Covos Day as well as other books which cover a wide range of subjects on Africa as well as children's books, ecology, fiction & non fiction. For a stock & price list Ph: (07) 571 8401 Fax: (07) 571 8412 email: hbbmford@clear.net.nz These books are not available in shops, some titles are very limited & may never be reprinted.

Craig Hansen MCP, MCP + I, MCSE certified & looking for people who need web hosting & systems consulting Ph: 025 279 2155 email: craig@hadron.co.nz

Cricket Coaching Roy Goodyear is a fulltime coach. He has 30 years of experience in the game at a high level as well as a NZ Level 2 coaching qualification. Roy has coached in Natal, Zimbabwe, the K, as well as the Marlborough Representative Side for two seasons in NZ. As well as working at the Cricket Academy in Howick with Dipak Patel, Roy is prepared to travel in order to bring his skills together with the latest in video & computer software to the assistance of students. Roy charges \$25/hr plus a nominal mileage fee, so small groups of 4–5 work out well. Contact Roy Ph: (09) 534 4270 or Mob: 027 222 3433.

Dentist St Heliers Dental Centre, 413a Tamaki Drive, St Heliers, Auckland. Ph: (09) 575 5814 / 575 691 Fax: (09) 575 6991 Dr Neil Dewar BSc. (Natal) NDE (Natal) BDS (Wits) NZDRE Dr Fiona van Heerden (BDS (Otago), Daniel Fitzgibbon BBSSc (Otago) BDS (Otago), Angela Baldi EDH (Glas) Dental Hygienist

Dentist Raymond Abel at the Birkenhead Dental Surgery is offering reduced rates to readers of Kamina Kawena. Ph: (09) 480 9720 mention this advert to get details.

Dive Holidays – John Hardcastle ex- Chaplin offers the ultimate diving experience for your holiday in the Phillipines at his dive shop. Prices are crazy: 2 dive day US\$45, 3 dive day US\$60, Equipment rental/day US\$7, Nitrox tank US\$7, Accommodation from US\$45 – 80, Meals approx. US\$ 2.14, Beer/soft drinks US\$ 0.45, Domesttic flight US\$ 46. Check our web site at www.divecal.com/ email: info@divecal.com/

Doctor (GP) Sean Barklie, Central Medical Centre, cnr. 14th Ave & Devonport Road, Tauranga (07) 928 8000

Doctor Human plumbing problems – Dirk Drent urologist Ph: 09 520 9577, Mob 025 314 367. Dirk is from Bloemfontein & practises in Hamilton & Auckland. His clinical & professional standards are excellent.

Crafters or entrepreneurs: Do you have a talent or craft & need an outlet for your industry? I have an internet gift shop & would be willing to help you sell your product on a commission basis. My gift shop sources quality gifts & couriers them anywhere in New Zealand. Christmas is coming up & I may be able to help you get exposure for your product. Please email Sonia Vind on giftstreet@xtra.co.nz for further information.

ITS Effluent Treatment~Integrated Treatment Systems Ltd.

- FAST © Domestic On site effluent treatment & distribution
- Municipal effluent treatment processes
- · Agricultural Separators, solids~liquids separation
- Constructed Wetland specialists
 Contact Gary: P 09 473 7250, M 021 704 041, E gary@itts.co.nz, 0800 4 SEWAGE.

Electronics – Boris Kostrencic ex Safeguard Alarms in Harare is now trading as Bordan Electronics in Auckland. For all your electronic security systems (Alarm, CCTV & Access control) requirements call (09) 479 7430. Special discount offered if you mention this ad.

Freedom finance 2004 limited. The helping hand. For personal loans. Vehicle loans. Debt consolidation. All applications & inquiries. Contact Karen Cordingley Mob: 021 402 559 Ph: (09) 533 1474.

Herbalife - Be a part of the WELLNESS REVOLUTION. Don't miss this opportunity.. Improve your well being in both health & wealth. Products available for weight loss or gain, increase your everyday energy or improve sporting fitness, skin care & much more health improvements. This is an internet based business that you can do part/full time & you can sell to 59 countries in the world or you can just use the products, it is up to you.. We can all do with that extra cash to settle in a new country, especially with the extra expenses of the festive season just around the corner. If you are interested & would like to find out more please contact Dave or Sandy Cook on (09) 372 7931 or davsan@xtra.co.nz or visit www.purenutrition.net for products & www.bfree2.net for business details.

Herbalife Distributors Kendal & Debra Robinson have 9 years of experience in helping people through nutritional supplementation to gain weight, lose weight, increase energy & improve sports performance. The Herbalife range includes an advanced anti–ageing skin care line from France. We have opportunities for people who would like to supplement their income. This requires a small investment & hard work. For information visit www.elitehomebiz.com or www.shapeupnow.com or call us on (09) 585 1299

Herbalife - I am on a weight loss program. I weigh 115kgs - yes this is a lot of weight to carry & not at all healthy. Let's help each other. To find out more about there products & how to lose the weight. Phone: carole on 09-8335088 or leave a message on 083278878 & i will get back to you. Email ian.bennett@xtra.co.nz

Estate Agent – Douglas Bennett works for a reputable estate agent, & is available to sell your house. Mob: 021 311 859.

Franchise Opportunity A franchise opportunity for the right people who have a passion for selling tools & want to own & run their own business. New name-brand in NZ of quality hand tools that compete with the best. Reasonable establishment costs. View our website at www.kctools.co.nz. Call Hayden at KC Tools 09 443 1148 or 021 400 423

Insurance – for all your insurance requirements. For professional advice & service covering all aspects of insurance & investment, contact Neville Cumins (ex Bulawayo, Zimbabwe). 23 years insurance experience. Freephone: 0800 213113 email cumins@ihug.co.nz

Insurance & Lending Specialists, Unit 8A Paul Mathews Road, PO Box 303-192, North Harbour, bruce@ils.org.nz, DDL+64 9 448 1295, Tel: + 64 9 448, 2092 Extn 907Fax:+ 64 9 448 2182 Mob: 0275 446 705

Insurance (See Retirement Plans, Insurance, Investment Advice)

The Insurance and Lending Group- AMP, Albany, Auckland Bruce Henderson ex Selous would be would be delighted to help out all fellow Zimbos with their Financial Planning. We specialize in Life insurance, Crisis Cover, Disability Cover, Income protection, Health Insurance, Retirement planning, Business Covers and investments. We have access to Auckland's Champion Mortgage Broker and we offer all Domestic and Commercial Fire and General insurance as well. The office is full of Southern Africans who will offer you a first class professional service and most important a warm African Smile! We offer New Zimbos (Auckland) a free financial plan and a very affordable survival start up package Tel: 09 448 1295 Mob: 0275 446 705 bruce@ils.org.nz

Integrated Waste Water Treatment Systems (IWWTS) Solids waste management from dairy shed & feedlot wash–down. Effluent treatment for agricultural, municipal & industrial waste water. Equipment or process designs to suit your application. Phone Gary on 021 704 041 or (09) 473 9085 or email clearw@ihug.co.nz

Investment (See Retirement Plans, Insurance, Investment Advice)

Ironing Business Tired of doing your own ironing? Jenny Ph: (09) 442 0974 pick-up & delivery included.

Jenny Consulting & Personnel Ltd (Virtual Realty franchise North Shore, Auckland) service a Comprehensive Marketing Resource for the Private Seller. We help you sell your own house, business, farm, section. Pay no commissions & save thousands. National & International exposure. You get a comprehensive listing with up to 20 photos & 400 words of descriptive text. The low cost is fantastic value for money. We supply professional signage making for attractive road advertising. We also give you marketing support & tips to insure your success. With 24/7 advertising, your property is always on show. Our personalised service takes care of all the photography, signage, listings etc. For further information contact Jenny Boswell on (09) 442 4447 or mobile 021 1855 273 or email jboswell@clear.net.nz or visit www.virtualrealty.co.nz

Kitchen & Bathroom Cupboards Pridex Kitchens manufactures a wide range of kitchen & bathroom cupboards designed either for professional fitting or for DIY. Product is available throughout North Island. Preferential rates to Zimbabwean & South African immigrants. We are currently looking for business partners to develop South Island businesses as well as some North Island locations. Contact Steve Chaning-Pearce (email stevecp@pridex.co.nz, mobile 021-647677, www.pridex.co.nz or

Labels STUCK-ON-YOU LABELS - Labels as INDIVIDUAL as your kids are - Labels for lunchboxes, clothing (iron/sew on) , "allergy-free" labels, shoe labels - brilliant, pencil labels, address & vinyl kitchen labels,

the list goes on, for a brochure please contact: Sandy Cook on (09) 372 7931 or davsan@xtra.co.nz

Liberty Life Investment Services is an independent financial services company. We are Insurance Brokers, Investment Advisers & Financial Planners who serve the Southern African community. An added speciality is our Group Medical Insurance that is available to all expatriate Southern Africans at wholesale premium rates with specially negotiated concessions. Contact Michael Gray ALU, member MDRT, LBA & FPIAA or Gwyn Gray (BA Wits) email: mg.gray@libertylife.co.nz Ph: (09) 520 1308 or Takapuna Office (09) 486 5359 Web: www.libertylife.co.nz

Lotter Electrical Contact Brian Lotter for all your domestic, commercial & industrial electrical repairs, maintenance & installations. Prompt & reliable service by registered electrician with a current practicing licence. 7 Monro Place Richmond Nelson. Ph: (03) 540 2443 Mob: (025) 647 8884 email BrianLotter@xtra.co.nz

Mal's Bench Tops is now owned & operated by Alex & Cheryl Anderson who manufacture laminated tops for Kitchens, Bathrooms, Caravans, Boats etc. They are in Unit 3, 19 Foundry Road, Silverdale (just north of Auckland). Ph: (09) 426 9365 Fax: (09) 426 9361 for any inquiries.

Medical Insurance Under the SANZ group medical scheme premium wholesale rates are offered to all expatriate southern Africans. For a quote please contact Gwyn Gray (BA) Ph: (09) 520 1308 Fax: (09) 520 1357 email: gwyn.gray@libertylife.co.nz 121 Victoria Ave, Remuera, Auckland.

Metaltech Industries 2002 Ltd Specialist suppliers & manufacturers of all supermarket & bakery equipment, wire workers & general light engineering. Contact Paul Sher, 17 Disraeli St, Addington, Christchurch Ph: (03) 365 0499 Fax: (03) 365 0506 email: metaltech@clear.net.nz Web site: www.metaltech.co.nz

Netafim New Zealand Netafim New Zealand – for all your irrigation needs contact Wayne Ingram & the rest of his ex pat team at 38 Rennie Drive, Mangere, (postal PO Box 53139, Airport Mailing Centre) Auckland. Ph:09 256 2551 or (09) 918 3551 Cell: 021 683 900 Fax: (09) 256 2552 email wingram@netafim.co.nz

Nursing Transcripts Service for Zimbabwe A&D Timesaving Zimbos, has offered their service to obtain Zimbabwe Nursing Transcripts on behalf of applicants Worldwide. All Documents are couriered back to the client via DHL, International Registered Courier or Express Postal Services .A small Fee is charged for our service and these are paid for in Australia and in the UK. Annette du Plooy (Yeatman) handles the application personally and Deirdre Reichard deals with all queries relating to this. For further details, both Annette and Deirdre can be contacted on - Email: annetteyeatman@zol.co.zw (ph) 263 + 4 302890 & lotuspark2@bigpond.com (ph) 61+749505073 (mob) 61+429605073

P & S Autocentre Ltd, 7 Trugood Drive, East Tamaki, Auckland (off Ti Rakau Drive). Servicing & repairing of all vehicles as well as WOF's. Phone Peter or Sam Ball on (09) 272 2951 or 021 258 9061 for your motor vehicle requirements (ex Bulawayo couple).

Paintings Wildlife Original Oil Paintings of African Wildlife painted to order by Cheryl Rodrigues & Lorraine

Randall. Absolute masterpieces (See Kamina Kawena cover page.) email: galorand@mweb.co.zw

Pencil Sketches Wildlife Original pencil sketches of African wildlife to order by talented artist Shane Rodrigues. email: galorand@mweb.co.zw

Pictures - Pictures of Old Rhodesia obtained from National Archives. Contact Ken Caithness at caithnessken@zol.co.zw

Photographs of Zimbabwe. Warren Hartley has developed a pictorial website where interested persons can purchase photos. ZIMBABWE galleries are now complete & active & can be accessed on www.pixsell.co.nz

Police Clearance Service for Zimbabwe and South Africa - A&D Timesaving Zimbos, has offered their services to obtain both Zimbabwe and South African Police Clearance on behalf of those applicants for Permanent Residency Worldwide. There is a three week lead time for Zimbabwe and Free Advice for South African Applicants, however should one be unable to do the RSA application themself, Deirdre in Australia can do this service for you. RSA PCs can take 3-4 months to process. All Documents are couriered back to the client via DHL, International Registered Courier or Express Postal Services .A small Fee is charged for our service and these are paid for in Australia and in the UK. Annette du Plooy (Yeatman) handles the applications for Zimbabwe personally and Deirdre Reichard deals with all queries relating to both Zimbabwe and South Africa. For further details, both Annette and Deirdre can be contacted on - Email: annetteyeatman@zol.co.zw Ph: 263 + 4 302890 & lotuspark2@bigpond.com Ph: 61+749505073 Mob: 61+ 429605073

Professional Make Up Artist for all your makeup requirements. Bridal & bridesmaids, mother of the bride etc, special occassions e.g. balls, special birthdays, corporate etc & workshops. From April 18th there are 2 day school holiday workshops held for teens. These are for 3 hours per day, 10 am to 1 pm, cost \$120 & you will learn how to choose the right foundation & all the basic makeup looks & this is a hands on workshop tailor made for each individual attending. This is an investment to any young teenager, who loves to look good & to get it right from the start & you will always have the knowledge for the rest of your life! Phone Nola on (09)5370359

Property (Sell, Buy) Janine Walls (formerly Honywill), ex Zimbabwean, is proud to be part of the L J Hooker Real Estate on the North Shore in Auckland, & if anyone is looking at buying a house, or selling, then please contact her on (09) 478 8003 (work) Mob: 021 107 7447 or (09) 478 5929 (home)

Property Valuer Tony Carlyle is able to undertake property valuations for purchase, sale, mortgage, insurance & disputes. For further information phone Tony on (09) 486 1973 (w) or Mob: 021 1727 470 or email: tony@prendos.co.nz

Psychotherapy, Family Therapy & Counselling by reputable, professional, experienced therapists. We work with individuals, couples & families experiencing difficulties in :- personal & relationship issues * life crises * depression, anxiety, phobias, panic attacks * stress management * new immigrant difficulties * grief & loss * abuse :- physical, emotional, sexual, drug,

alcohol. Sally Tasker Ph: (09) 473 3720 or Margie Bowman Ph: (09) 473 9316.

Publishers – Get published. Write your own book of Rhodesian / Zimbabwean interest, or any subject. Sable Publishing House in UK is a book Publishing & Printing business owned & fully staffed by Rhodesians. If we can help fellow countrymen we will. Visit us on www.Sable-Publishing-House.com or e-mail us on Publish@Sable-Publishing-House.com Sable Publishing House Book Publishers, Book Binders, Print on Demand Purchase ONLINE www.Sable-Publishing-House.com

Real Estate in Auckland - south of the bridge: Please contact me Sofia Norman for all your real estate needs. My contact numbers are Mob: 021 328 945 Home: 09 532 8945 or office L J Hooker 634 4050.

Real Estate on the North Shore Buying or selling — for all your real estate requirements contact Steve & Ash Walsh (formerly farming in Karoi). Together with Bodil Leitch who is a well respected & highly successful & been in the business since 1995. We are part of the Barfoot & Thompson group who sell almost 50% of all houses in Auckland. We understand the problems in relocating, so let us take the hassle out of finding you a new home in Auckland. For free advice give us a call — Steve 021 619 862, Ash 021 525 498 Ph/Fax: (09) 476 5557 email: sawalsh@free.net.nz or Bodil 025 723 936 Ph/Fax: (09) 486 7444

Reflexologist For those that are stressed & need relaxation you are invited to make a one hour appointment between 8.30 a.m. to 1 p.m. any Saturday morning. Contact Linda Coyne (03) 384 8683 Christchurch. Special rates for KK Subscribers.

Retirement Plans, Insurance, Investment Advice
Charles Wantenaar is an adviser for Asteron
(previously Royal & Sun Alliance) who offer free advice
& quotes on retirement plans, insurance & investment.
He is available any time on Mob: 021 403 800 email:
wanties@ihug.co.nz or Office at Asteron, Level 2, 12 –
14 Northcroft St Ph: (09) 488 1424 Fax: (09) 489
9005 website www.wantinsurance.co.nz

Risk Management Specialist Geof Youngs (formerly udc Ltd & udc GLENRAND - Chinhoyi for 20 years) now servicing clients in the Insurance Industry. Operating from Cartwright & Associates Ltd, Ashburton. Specialising & assisting with the needs of ex Zimbo's & South African's in the Insurance Market. Offering a wide range of Financial Services including Investment Planning. We can tailor an Insurance package specifically to ones needs:- Life Cover, Income Protection, Medical Insurance, Trauma Cover, Mortagage Cover/ plus arrange Loans & Finance, Home & Contents Cover, Commercial & Private Motor Vehicles, Professional Liability, Key Person Cover. It's never too late to start planning your financial future -Contact Geoff Youngs (03) 308 8267 : 027 4361 148 or geoffy@cartwrights.co.nz www.cartwrights.co.nz

Safety-Conscious Formulas - Independent
Distributor promoting non-toxic personal care &
household cleaning products (free of cancer-causing &
harmful ingredients & contaminants) & a range of health
& nutritional products. Extra Income, Financial
Freedom, Own Business, More Time, Personal
Development, Help Others, Meeting New People,
Retirement, Leave a Legacy. Contact Cherie Brown
for these really wonderful opportunities. Ph: (09) 473
6545 email: gtcbrown@slingshot.co.nz

Savant Graphic Design & Advertising Ltd Cath & Warren Hartley (ex Harare) specialise in providing unique concepts in design – Web Page Design & Highend Digital Photography as well as design of Corporate Identity / Logos, Stationery, Brochures, Catalogues, Packaging, Advertising Campaigns, Press Advertising, Signage, Calendars, Product Concept Development, Print Management & much more. Check out our website at www.sgd-a.co.nz for a complete list of services or 17 Disraeli St, Christchurch Ph/Fax: (03) 365 0506 Mob: 021 102 1195 email: sgd-a@xtra.co.nz Preferential rates offered to Zimbabweans & South Africans.

Specialised Design Services Ltd Specialised Design Services Ltd are Air Conditioning & Refrigeration Engineers, based on the Shore in Auckland & serve the domestic, commercial & industrial sectors, specialising in Refrigeration, Ventilation, Air Conditioning & Heating (HVAC) Installations. We undertake & prepare design & tender specification documents & drawings for our clients, or will undertake Design, Supply & Installation work as a turnkey Project. We assist clients with technical investigations to resolve problems with their Refrigeration, Air Conditioning & Chilled Water systems. We also undertake Project Management & Quality Control of Freon & Ammonia Refrigeration & HVAC Installations, as & where required. Contact Pierre Olivier PO Box 35 230, Browns Bay, Auckland 1330 Ph:and Fax: (09) 4764946 Mob: 025 913 757 email: sds@clear.net.nz

Sunnynook Pharmacy – Sunnynook Shopping Centre, North Shore, Auckland. John Kinchin can assist you for all your gift & pharmaceutical needs. Ph: (09) 4104248 Cell: 021 4 PILLS

Teknic Deezinez (as in:technic designs): Providing high precision CNC machining, for injection molds, blowmolds, diecasts, & general high quality machining work & custom car parts, as well as providing tool design & 3D modelling for product research or prototypes. You will find me at 14 Woodson Place, Wairau park, Glenfield, Auckland, off Ellice Rd Call Garth Walton Ph: (Bus)(09) 444 0640 (Hme) (09) 441 9951 Cell: 021725 797 visit: www.teknicdeezinez.co.nz or email teknicdeezinez@ihug.co.nz

Towing – COAST TO COAST TOWING. Your Zimbabwean representative from Coast to Coast Towing is Ian Bennett. You can contact us on FREE PHONE 0800 111 869 or contact Ian directly on 021 365 631 WE will carry all types of motorcycles, cars, caravans, tractors, trucks & buses. "YOUR COMPLETE TOWING SERVICE"

Tyres – Firestone Direct Penrose - Director - Mike Sissons New & Used Tyres, Wheel Alignment, Brakes & Suspension 32 Olive Road, Penrose, Auckland. Tel: (09) 579 8886

Valuer & Property Consultant Roly Young Registered Valuer & Property Consultant. Over 7 years in property experience in NZ. If you need a valuation & want the best advice from some one who understands your background & future plans combined with an indepth knowledge of the NZ property market; contact Roly on 021 643 023 (Roly will also provide free of charge, Biff the Golden Retriever who gives the dog's point of view.)

CLASSIFIED ADVSERTISEMENTS

When you contact anyone on this list, remember to mention that you found the information in Kamina Kawena.

Can You Help?

My family and I would like to ship our furniture from (Bulawayo) Zimbabwe to New Zealand (Rotorua), how do we go about it. Are there any Zimbos out there who are wanting to share a container, not too sure when we want our furniture to come. Craig & Cheryl Carl (07)357 223 (May 05)

Accommodation

Accommodation Offered

Backpackers Accommodation – all the info on their website – www.backpack.co.nz

Motel accommodation – all you need at www.innz.co.nz & www.nz–accommodation.co.nz

Accommodation Wanted

House Sitting in Zimbabwe – Ex Zim family looking for a house-sit in Zim in the Northern Suburbs around September/October, whilst we visit family. Our travel dates are flexible, so can shift dates around. More than happy to look after dogs, cats & staff etc. We need a minimum three bed roomed house, & can provide Zim & NZ character references etc if required. Please contact Emma on emmadeverell@yahoo.co.uk

Business

Disclaimer. Kamina Kawena takes no responsibilities for the business opportunities advertised (by Zimbabweans) in this section.

You are encouraged to research any companies thoroughly, & don't buy a business or enter into a partnership without checking out the opportunity first.

Business for Sale

Business Opportunities

Considering doing business in New Zealand visit the following site www.movetonz.govt.nz

Pharmanex® Biophotonic Scanner — this revolutionary tool enables us, for the first time, to measure our level of carotenoid antioxidant protection quickly & non-invasively. With the Pharmanex® BioPhotonic Scanner we can now obtain an accurate measurement of your personal carotenoid nutrient level. This gives you control — scientists now know that the higher the carotenoid antioxidant level in your body, the longer life & better quality of life you are likely to enjoy. I am currently looking for motivated individuals to help us launch this technology & the associated products throughout New Zealand. We are interested in motivated & successful people with an entrepreneurial spirit & the energy to expand this opportunity

throughout New Zealand & worldwide. People who see themselves as leaders & mentors in the local community. Having sparked your curiosity & now you want to learn more about our exciting business launch & what it could mean for you personally, please call Tony NOW We currently operate in 38 countries & are still to open in Russia, Indonesia, India, South Africa & Eastern Europe, providing a huge green-field's business opportunity for all in the community with connections in these countries. Don't delay – this is taking off now. Contact Tony today (09) 834 0015 or via email: futuregrowth@mypharmanex.com (March 2005)

Kitchens Interested in running a small business? Pridex Kitchens are looking to set up kitchen showrooms in a number of centres in New Zealand. Ideally this will consist of approximately 100-150m2 space filled with 3 to 4 show kitchens & staffed by 2 to 3 kitchen sales and/or design consultants. Various business options are available to the right persons. This opportunity may be ideally suited to husband & wife (Joint partner) operation with a mix of kitchen, building industry knowledge & sales / design skills. Have a look at our first Auckland showroom at www.kitchen-design.co.nz. Interested? View our website www.pridex.co.nz, or email stevecp@pridex.co.nzBusiness

Documents – Professional Business Document Writing - Martin Jones in Wellington has started a business in which he provides business document writing services for the preparation of business plans, business cases, bankable documents for funding, annual reports, shareholders announcements, training & operations manuals, editorials, journal articles, website copy etc, He also has a legal background (admitted as a barrister in NZ) & has business & finance qualifications so can add value to his work in terms of compliance & corporate governance measures. Martin can be contacted on 021 158 6177, 04-938 9242 (after hours) or scribe-tech@paradise.net.nz

Dream Job. Real Rewards – become a Tupperware Demonstrator. Make seriously good money, be your own boss, work the hours you want & have fun doing it, meet lots of people. Loads of rewards & incentives along the way. No cash outlay to get started. To find out more information contact: Kerry Oberholzer on (03) 315 8045 or email kerry—simon@xtra.co.nz

Franchise Opportunity – A franchise opportunity for the right people who have a passion for selling tools & want to own & run their own business. New namebrand in NZ of quality hand tools that compete with the best. Reasonable establishment costs. View our website at www.kctools.co.nz. Call Hayden at KC Tools (09) 443 1148 or 021 400 423

Herbalife Global opportunity with Health & Nutrition & Wellness products. Build a residual income that you can transfer to almost any country. US \$ income opportunity. Herbalife International is solid US based company that is expanding. We are currently looking for self motivated people who would like to work from their homes either part time or full time. For more information on our training & support system request a FREE online information pack at www.elitehomebiz.com or call Debra Robinson on 09 585 1299

Lifestyle Opportunity – Health, Wealth & Finances Make a difference in your life – Achieve *Total wellness * Financial freedom * Personal development * Provide for retirement * Autonomy – be your own boss If interested, contact : Rachel Simmonds, Ph: (06) 8420064, email patchel@xtra.co.nz for further information

Medical Clinic with two surgeries in Whakatane where four doctor's are situated with excellent facilities & staff, & we also have a surgery in Ohope with two part time Doctors, & now require a full time family doctor who would like the opportunity to develop the practice in Ohope with an option to purchase either the whole Ohope practice or part off. We have a fast growing population & would welcome any enquires , they may contact Veronique Turner General Manager of the business or Dr Lorraine Scragg the principal we can be contacted on 07 308 8267 Fax: 07 308 8687 or email totalhealth@wave.co.nz. This is a wonderful opportunity for a young doctor & family wishing to immigrate to New Zealand in what we believe to be the Jewel of Bay of Plenty.

Railway Sleepers Have someone very interested here in New Zealand to import (or know who might already be doing so) Railways Sleepers, please could you be kind enough to place an ad or put word out, they can contact the party directly by emailing Chris at ccturner@xtra.co.nz we would be most grateful for any information or assistance you can give him.

Sales/Marketing – We are a promotional company looking urgently for people with a background in sales to sell our products. This is an opportunity for results driven self starters to run their own sales business selling a large range of items to small, medium & large companies. Huge market potential will reward motivated sellers. No restrictions on area. We train & supply sales aids. Contact by emailing a CV to sales@2impress.co.nz or posting to PO Box 87–185 Meadowbank, Auckland.

Education

Remedial Lessons

Jane O`Carroll is a Qualified Remedial Teacher (Hornsby International Dyslexia Centre, London) who offers one—on—one lessons for children of all ages who are struggling at school. Full assessments & reports are also available. Contact Jane in Tauranga ph 07 570 3583 or 021 035 7862.

International Cricket Acadamy Vacancies for students who wish to attend the college academically & with cricket academy content. Our course (cricket) has a NZQA Level 3 certification, the only one of its kind in the Country. This combined with a top Academic aspect to the course makes for a well rounded individual. This is a 1 or 2 year course consisting of 20 hours cricket a week X 40 week year X years. Entrants should be layers plus & have a reasonable cricketing background. Course & Academic fees can be tailored to suit individual needs. Directors of Saint Kentigern College, Frontline (NZ) International Cricket Academy are: Doug Cowie current New Zealand Test Umpire, Roy Goodyear (Zimbo) NZ Level 2 Certification. For further information contact Roy Goodyear at: Ph: (09) 534 4270, Cell: 027 222 3433 P.O. Box 38 327 Howick Auckland.

Household Repairs & Maintenance

Lotter Electrical Contact Brian Lotter for all your domestic, commercial & industrial electrical repairs, maintenance & installations. Prompt & reliable service by registered electrician with a current practicing licence. 7 Monro Place Richmond Nelson. Phone (03) 540 2443 Mobile (025) 647 8884 email BrianLotter@xtra.co.nz

Holidays

Dive Holidays – John Hardcastle ex- Chaplin offers the ultimate diving experience for your holiday in the Phillipines at his dive shop. Prices are crazy: 2 dive day US\$45, 3 dive day US\$60, Equipment rental/day US\$7, Nitrox tank US\$7, Accommodation from US\$45 – 80, Meals approx. US\$ 2.14, Beer/soft drinks US\$ 0.45, Domesttic flight US\$ 46. Check our web site at www.divecal.com email: info@divecal.com

Timeshare – We have a timeshare in South Africa - are you interested:- At present we have three to four weeks timeshare on offer, anywhere in South Africa or less time in any other part of the world - these would be converted to RCI travel for the world. If you are interested please contact us:- Phone: 09 8335088 Mobile: Ian 021365631 email: ian.bennett@xtra.co.nz We can arrange all bookings. We have found the best in Ballito - La Montagne.

Property for Sale

BULAWAYO Property For Sale in Bulawayo 3 bedroom house on 20 Acres Has Business Rights For more info Email Claire on nellys@xtra.co.nz (June 05)

Vacancies

Please note that all vacancies are updated monthly, if you place an advertisement in this column, let KK know if you want it inserted again in the following month.

Generic information & tips can be found under 'Employment'.

Situations Wanted

Vinyard Specialist I am a 55 year old male, nonsmoker in excellent health. I have 14 years vineyard management & 10 years winemaking experience. I have 5 years experience managing my own vineyard (40ha) & winemaking business. I am currently looking for permanent employment in the Wine Industry in New Zealand. Please contact Alan, e-mail: andreandfamily@xtra.co.nz, Ph: 021 232 6804

Situations Vacant

Situations vacant sections in the NZ papers are best checked on Saturdays & Wednesdays.

These vacancies are replaced every month.

ATO JOBS

Automotive employment, Engineering, Marine, Print & Graphics - Jobs in NZ, Premier Specialist Technical & Trades Job Site.

Automotive, Engineering, Marine, Print & Graphics Jobs employment in New Zealand- NZ's Premier Specialist, Technical & Trades Job Site, New Zealand Jobs in Automotive, Engineering, Marine, Print & Graphics industries, NZ Jobs, New Zealand Job Search, Jobs in New Zealand. www.autojobs.co.nz Allan Breckell, Director, Automotive & Technical Personnel, Ph: (09) 636 7300 Fax: (09) 636 7301 Mobile: (021) 927 151email: allan@autojobs.co.nz

CROWN RECRUITMENT

All the following applications have been posted by Crown Recruitment. Providers of highly skilled & qualified Trade & Technical staff NZ wide. Please send your CV to Jan@crown.co.nz or contact Crown Recruitment Ltd Tel 0064 9 476 4036 or Fax 0064 9 476 4039 or visit www.crown.co.nz for more information.

For any one of these roles please contact jobs@crown.co.nz ASAP

Have a look at www.crown.co.nz for a complete list of positions.

Current Roles with Crown Recruitment Ltd Tel (09) 476 4036

Providers of highly skilled and qualified Trade and Technical staff NZ wide.

Please contact Crown if you are interested in any of these roles or view our web site www.crown.co.nz for more details on each role!!!

Job Title	Inside/Outside Plant Technician X5
Scope of the role:	One of our leading clients requires a technicians to provide, repair and maintain local access network circuits to the specified standards in an efficient and safe manner.

Principle task: Outside/Inside Plant Build, provisioning, fault detection, location, repair, testing and job signoff.

Installation of customer premises equipment (CPE), associated internal wiring and jack points, customer lead-in cables and ducts, external termination points (ETP's), jumper running, new network installation and commissioning (copper and fibre), circuit and service testing, customer Sales & Service Advice Note Completion, Sales & Service Order completion and/or staging on (when required) and job signoff.

Reactive & proactive repair and maintenance of local access network to ensure that the customer service is restored.

This position also includes advising customers of their service options and quoting for the same.

Contact Bonita Brown at Crown Recruitment Ltd.

bonita@crown.co.nz

Tel: 0064 9 476 4036 Fax: 0064 9 476 4039

Job Title	Outside Plant Designers X3
Salary	Between \$45 000 & \$55 000 per annum
Scope of the role:	Our client is looking for outside plant designers to design telecommunications networks to the Principal's standards and perform other support functions as required in the Design and Build process.

Key Attributes & Qualifications:

- ⇒ Relevant tertiary qualification required
- \Rightarrow Experience in the Telecommunications industries essential
- ⇒ Project Management
- ⇒ Excellent organisational and motivational skills taking ownership
- ⇒ Flexible in accepting new challenges and learning new skills
- ⇒ Effective Communication skills
- ⇒ Personal Accountability (Results Focus)
- ⇒ Outstanding customer focus
- ⇒ Ability to maintain calm under pressure

Computer literacy as an end user

Contact Bonita Brown at Crown Recruitment Ltd.

bonita@crown.co.nz

Tel: 0064 9 476 4036 Fax: 0064 9 476 4039

NZ Railway Ganger on Track Machine, (x2)

(1) North Island, (1) South Island

This position requires someone to supervise the efficient operation of an On Track Plant Gang in a team environment, the day to day planning and application of appropriate work methods.

Your responsibilities will include:

- Providing general supervision in a team environment for works associated with the On Track Plant Gang.
- Team operations as part of the on track plant activities.
- The in-process inspection and output quality of the On Track Plant Gang.
- Service and maintenance of On Track Plant equipment.
- Leading the gang by way of direction and active participation in the works.
- Assisting where appropriate in all maintenance tasks undertaken with On-Track Plant.
- Ensuring all work is carried out in the most effective and economical manner to maximise productivity.

NZ Railway Projects Engineer, (x4)

- (2) North Island, (2) South Island Due to growth, our client requires four Project Engineers to provide

detailed operational planning, resourcing and project coordination for work and projects planned in each area/region in support of the Projects Manager and Planners.

Your responsibilities will include:

- Coordination, adhering to and ensuring work is carried out in accordance with designated renewals planning processes.
- Planning and implementation of railway infrastructure projects.
- Ensuring technical procedures, work instructions inspection and test plans and checklists are available and monitoring usage.
- Working closely with the Planner and Operational Support – Renewals to ensure the SAP software for maintenance planning, records and history data management is in line with standards.
- Managing major track plant as and when required.
- Liaising with external parties as required to advise them of works proposal/requirements.
- Ensuring all work is carried out in the most effective and economical manner to maximise productivity.

NZ Railway Planner, (x2)

- (2) North Island, New Zealand Two Planners are needed to develop and maintain a job assignment works planning regime ensuring all activities are technically supported by providing scheduling, labour planning, quality assurance, resource management, support services, plant resources and work carried out meets specific timeframe and budgets.

Your responsibilities will include:

- Operating the planning software including SAP for all planning and ensuring records and history data is managed.
- Analysing historical data to identify areas of concern.
- Ensuring technical procedures, work instructions, inspection and test plans and checklists are available.
- Regular reviewing of the Planning Systems and developing and implementing cost saving plans, exploring Continuous Improvement opportunities ensuring integrity of data and system.

NZ Railway Signals Field Engineer, (x2)

North Island, New Zealand

The North Island requires two Signal Field Engineers to be responsible for the management and performance of all signalling related equipment for the region in accordance with relevant Policies and Procedures, provision of technical support and assistance to signal technicians.

Your object will be to improve signal interlocking and associated equipment performance and ensure technical problems are rectified in an efficient and effective manner.

Your responsibilities will include:

- Supervising and monitoring major signal repairs ensuring completion within approved budget and in a timely manner.
- Conducting code compliance audits.
- Providing technical assistance and expertise on all signal matters.
- Ensuring all necessary documentation is completed in accordance with policy and procedures.
- Providing advice and guidance to signal technicians as and when required.

NZ Railway Weld Operator, (x4)

(2) North Island, (2) South Island

You will be responsible for performing tasks associated with the efficient operation of Flash Butt Weld Depot equipment including:

- Service and maintenance of Depot equipment.
- Ensuring all work is carried out in the most effective and economical manner to maximise productivity.
- Contributing to and fostering a positive team working environment.
- Participation in the implementation of the Company's Health and Safety requirements.
- Such other duties and responsibilities as the Company may be required from time to time.

NZ Railway Freight Coordinator (x2)

- South Island

You will be responsible for managing all tasks associated with the preparation, transport and delivery of bulk railway infrastructure materials for works. Bulk materials are primarily rail, concrete sleepers, second hand timber sleepers and ballast.

Responsibilities will include:

- Management of wagon fleets, including maintenance schedules, and any other wagons required for movement of bulk materials from time to time.
- Organising the loading, transfer and unloading of all bulk materials. To include all necessary notification processes to Authorities, Train Control and the Operator.
- Working closely with the Regional Planners and Area Operational Support staff.
- Coordinating with the Client and Operator's respective Network Coordinators in relation to work train schedules and movements.
- Upkeep of the demand schedules for sleepers and rail on a monthly basis.

Please email your CV to <u>rail@crown.co.nz</u> with ref. cs.rail.fc or contact Carley at Crown Recruitment on 09 476 4036.

Electronics Engineers

we are urgently looking for electronics engineers or technicians with an intimate knowledge of modern electronics manufacturing techniques with experience in product transfer for SMT and PTH manufacture. The positions are fixed term contract.

Project Manager - Precast concrete

You will be managing the supply and delivery of precast concrete panels to various contractors. Your job will entail from agreeing on contract terms and conditions to the drawings and manufacturing phase including progress claims and overall financial monitoring, claims and client liaison. You will have a civil background, preferably in concrete manufacturing.

Piling Drill Operator

You will be operating drill rigs and crane mounted table rigs in the construction of piled foundations. Health and safety issues will be met. You will be involved in civil contracts including pipeline, marine, residential adn excavation work. A sound knowledge of civil construction and foundation work is necessary.

Sales & Key Account Representative

0830 - 1700 Monday to Friday

Report to National Sales Manager

Role

- * Responsible for Sales activity, generation and growth within allocated sales area and market
- * Working with Sales team of 4 (Each controls a Market area i.e Horticulture or Health etc,..)
- * Generate and manage sales of plastic bag and packaging products to customers ranging from Retail Distributors i.e Boise & OPD to Specialist i.e Agricultural and Medical Markets
- *On Road Sales Activity (appx 15 appts a week split between current and prospective business)

Office Activity

- * 0900 daily sales activity and production planning
- * 1600 daily administration from days activity from a work Station in open plan office with own Desk PC Email Filing and Phone systems, from which your own production orders are raised for our own factory, Off shore purchasing arranged from Asian manufacturing partners.
- * Pricing and Quotes arranged, weekly activity planned,
- * Customers contacted, activity and accounts managed

Support

- * Internal Sales admin/support Staff
- * Purchasing and quoting support staff
- * Accounting and Invoicing Staff
- * Weekly sales and activity meeting
- * Weekly activity management
- * Periodic external and in-house sales training and education

Sales Budgets are set and where attained quarterly bonuses payable

Salary Package Range (quality/experience driven and is negotiable)-

\$40-48.000 basic pa

\$13,000 car allowance payment (paid monthly)

Sales Budget/Target attainment capped to \$12,000 pa

OTE range with Budgets met - \$65 - 73,000 per annum

Instrument Technician

Our Client is New Zealand representative for a number of major international process control companies, including the Fisher Controls division of Emerson Process Management.

They are seeking an Instrument Technician to expand a rapidly growing service department.

In this role, you will be involved in the installation, commissioning and maintenance of a wide variety of instrumentation and valves.

Training will be provided on the latest instrument and valve diagnostic technology including Beamex calibration systems, Fisher FlowScanner and Emerson Process Management Asset Management Solutions.

Although based in the South Auckland facility, travel to industrial process sites throughout the country will be required.

A fully maintained service vehicle is provided.

High Voltage Positions

Stratford, Taranaki

Dominated by the magnificence of Mount Taranaki, Stratford promises a warm lush climate with breathtaking forests and parks. Strongly rural, with diverse attractions including alpine recreation, surfing and other sports the Taranaki region is one of New Zealand's best-kept secrets for those interested in the outdoors.

Due to a number of promotions within the business the below positions now exist within the Stratford team.

Protection Technician

We envisage the successful applicant will have experience in all aspects of protection testing and commissioning in a transmission environment, which includes protection systems for feeders, transmission circuits, power transformers, circuit breakers, instrument transformers and SCADA equipment.

Supervisor - Electrical Fitter

We anticipate the successful person will be highly regarded for their years of experience repairing and maintaining high voltage equipment and have extensive experience in the transmission industry. In addition to your technical expertise you will be renowned for your exceptional interpersonal and leadership abilities.

Electrical Fitter

To be considered for this role you will need experience in the transmission industry and have experience servicing and repairing of high voltage disconnectors, earth switches, bus structure equipment, testing transmission power transformers, refurbishing transmission power transformers, maintaining high voltage circuit breakers and commissioning instrument transformers.

A pre-requisite for being considered for these roles is a full drivers license and the ability to work away from home on a regular basis. In addition to this you will need to demonstrate a strong health and safety work ethic, be self-managing, hardworking and able to work as part of a team. Having well developed administration and computer skills would be a distinct advantage.

Applicants holding or studying towards NZCE or equivalent NCES qualification will have a distinct advantage.

An Equal Opportunity and non-smoking workplace are policy.

Senior Structural Engineer

CPEng with at least 5 year's experience

Will pay up to \$80,000

OR

Structural Engineer

With 4/5 year's experience

Near CPEng

Will pay up to \$70,000

OR

Structural Engineer

With 2/3 year's experience

Can do independent design

Will pay up to \$55,000

Structural Engineer

We require a fairly experienced engineer to do design work and processing structural consents for a Council. Would be an ideal position for a retired engineer or a new arrival who is experienced

Will pay up to \$60,000

Boilermakers/ Welders X 7

Our Client a large construction company based in Auckland NZ require 7 Boilermakers/ Welders to undertake Mechanical maintenance work on a full-time bases excellent package is on offer.

Work to be undertaken

Mechanical maintenance and Shutdowns at a large heavy steel plant

Working fabrication of piping, plate, structural steel etc

Medium to heavy works

Weekend work - Plant maintenance

We require tradesman with a minimum of

- · Indentured Tradesman
- Ticketed Welder MMAW, TIG, MIG
- · Experience in medium to heavy fabrication
- Self motivated and a flexible attitude towards working hours due to breakdowns

Carpenters X 20

Our Client a large construction company based in Auckland NZ require 20 Civil and Marine Carpenters to undertake Mechanical maintenance work on a full-time bases excellent package is on offer.

Work to be undertaken

Excavation and piling work

Concrete foundations and structures (Falsework, formwork, concrete placement and finishing)

Work undertaken is generally medium to large scale works and often technically challenging

Tradesmen require to have the following as a minimum Indentured Carpenter (City & Guilds or equivalent)

Experience in similar medium to large scale civil and marine works

Self motivate and able to work with minimal supervision.

1 x Springmaker - required to run our Spring Making Department

Needs NC experience, Auto and Hand work

1 x Plastics Supervisor

6 x Machines 400T to 15T, Wide range of materials mainly in Automotive Applications

This is a hands on position running plant, managing staff and QC trouble shooting as required

Product Design Engineers

Our Client, a market leader in the home and whiteware appliance market is looking for five Tertiary Qualified Mechanical Engineers as Product Design Engineers to join their innovative and progressive Team.

You will need to be hands-on as a Product Design Engineer and participate in:

□ produc	Concept creation and design of innovative ts
□ project	Participate in upgrading and refreshing design s
	Market research and R&D
□ testing	Coordinate prototype building and verification
□ depart	Liaison with Manufacturing and all associated ments
	Reliability and performance testing
	You must also have a proven background in

Please forward your CV to design@crown.co.nz or contact Crown Recruitment Ltd on Tel (09) 476 4036

using computer aided design packages ie, Pro

Project Managers

Engineer, AutoCAD or CAD.

Our Client, a market leader in the home and whiteware appliance market is looking for three Tertiary Qualified Mechanical Engineers as Project Managers to join their innovative and progressive team from concept to full manufacturing production.

We are looking for project managers with good product knowledge in the whiteware industry.

You will be responsible for:

□ develo	Large scale and new platform product pment project management
□ verifica	Organization of prototype building and attion testing
	Project scheduling and resources planning
	Cost control and budgeting
	Market research and Project presentation
П	Staff management and motivation

Please forward your CV to project@crown.co.nz

or contact Crown Recruitment Ltd on Tel (09) 476 4036

Planning Engineer

Our client is seeking an experienced planning engineer to join their business in Invercargill.

The successful candidate will enhance their customer service and the capabilities of the business to efficiently complete the installation of new supplies and the construction and maintenance of electrical distribution equipment.

Good interpersonal and computer skills are required as well as a sound knowledge of distribution planning. The position offers the opportunity to be a part of an innovative business with great prospects.

Please forward your CV to plan@crown.co.nz
or contact Crown Recruitment Ltd on Tel (09) 476 4036

Cable Jointers / Linesmens/ Linemechanics/ for New Zealand.

We need 70!!

You must be able to undertake construction, maintenance, repair and renewal on High Voltage distribution / transmission systems as well as underground distribution systems 11kv and 6.6 kV

These are all full-time positions and you must have a trade qualification to apply for these roles.

Our client is prepared to offer excellent packages to the successful candidates, with bonuses, insurance, medicals etc.

Only serious applicants that would like to move to New Zealand need apply.

Please send your CV to electric@crown.co.nz or Crown Recruitment Ltd Tel (09) 476 4036

<u>Australia</u>

Try the following website for jobs in Australia. http://www.outbackinternational.com/jobs/jobs.htm

Farming

Farming Business

Disclaimer: Kamina Kawena is NOT the voice of any group or organisation. Whilst every reasonable precaution has been taken in preparation & publication of this document, not all information can be individually verified. Kamina Kawena cannot be responsible for any errors, omissions or reliance on information or advice given in this advertisement.

Calling all Zimbabwean Farmers: Zimbabwean farmers living in New Zealand who are interested in the initiative to claim compensation for the loss of their farms who have signed the mandate can now send it to a New Zealand collection point. This is: Harry Newmarch, Gleniti Auto Services, 356 Wai-iti Road, Timaru, New Zealand. Phone: +64 3 686 0835; fax +64 3 686 1485; email: gleniti@xtra.co.nz For any further information on the mandate & the compensation process contact: AgricAfrica farmsale@mweb.co.zw where your immediate queries will be answered & your email address can also be added to AgricAfrica's circulation list of its fortnightly newsletter to keep you up to date.

For Sale

God Save Africa - A Study On Biblical Africa: Past - Present - Future, by Roland Pletts "This study presents certain proposals to the reader concerning the origins & development of African culture & religion. To do this I given an overview of African history in general, & some aspects of Zimbabwe culture & events in particular, in order to show certain trends & observations. I believe Zimbabwe has played an important role in the past & may yet fulfil an important role in the future." Nikki Herley has three copies of this book for sale on behalf of Roland Pletts at \$30 each (incl postage & packaging). Please contact her at changamire@paradise.net.nz.

Rhodesian Books African books for sale - I have heaps on wild animals photography etc as well as two first editions done on Edmund Caldwell the artist for Jock of the Bushveld. Price negotiable. Contact Jean on ronjeantuc@clear.net.nz

Rhodesian Dawn Zimbabwe Darkness – Tony Morkel This Second Edition is available as either Hard cover @ £12.50 or Soft cover @ £10.00. Sable Publications PO Box 52 Ilminster TA 19 9 XY email: SablePublications@yahoo.co.uk For orders involving electronic payment Click on:

http://www.amazon.co.uk/exec/obidos/ASIN/095494880 7/qid=1104768407/sr=1-2/ref=sr 1 8 2/202-2498781-7145417

Rhodesian Landscapes Calendars Following my previous articles on a calendar of Rhodesian Landscapes, I am delighted to let you all know that the calendars for 2006 will be printed in April ready for delivery from the 14th May this year. If you have previously sent & email order & did not get our reply, please try again as it probably did not reach us. There were a few problems in this area. For further information & orders, kindly send to:rhodesian.landscapes@sagainternet.co.uk Subject "Calendars" The Landscape Calendar can now be viewed on my website:- www.dinahbeaton.co.zwl will be producing a second calendar for 2006. This will be a CD calendar from a collection of 'Butterflies of Zimbabwe' I painted some years back. The butterflies are finely detailed & to scale. The CD calendar will contain a set of 12 monthly cards plus front cover, each showing a single butterfly per card. For further information, kindly send to:-

rhodesian.landscapes@sagainternet.co.uk Subject "Butterflies" The Butterfly Calendar will be added onto the above web by mid April. Any enquiries on bulk purchasing for resale will also be considered

Zimbabwe Darkness, The Enemy Within – Tony Morkel The sequel to Rhodesian Dawn Zimbabwe Darkness. Hard cover @ £12.50 or Soft cover @ £10.00. Sable Publications PO Box 52 Ilminster TA 19 9 XY email: SablePublications@yahoo.co.uk

Headmount Buffalo & Wildebeest

Don't miss this unique opportunity to purchase either one or both of these magnificent head mounts. Cape buffalo headmount for sale. Excellent condition. \$4500. Wildebeest headmount for sale. Excellent condition. \$1500. Phone Norman 021-865008 or email Rhodie@maxnet.co.nz

Lost & Found

Found

RHODESIAN GREY SCOUTS A print Commemorating THE RHODESIAN GREY SCOUTS this has great sentimental value & had been mislaid in relocating from Africa to New Zealand, & the loser is extremely anxious to replace it. It is a print of a Mounted Grey Scout in Water Colours, painted by DAVID LAIRD AND ONLY 100 EVER PRINTED. In the Foreground & Back ground are three horses with the Grey Scout emblem & it has a verse which describes what the scouts stood for. Anyone who can help locate a copy please contact Veronique & Brian Turner on 0064 7 574 2098 or email: briveronz@xtra.co.nz. (February 2005)

Miscellaneous

Get Published – Write your own book of Rhodesian / Zimbabwean interest, or any subject. Sable Publishing House in UK is a book Publishing & Printing business owned & fully staffed by Rhodesians. If we can help fellow countrymen we will. Visit us on www.Sable-Publishing-House.com or e-mail us on Publish@Sable-Publishing-House.com Sable Publishing House Book Publishers, Book Binders, Print on Demand Purchase ONLINE www.Sable-Publishing-House.com

Farm Irrigation Systems Americo dos Santos would like to get in touch with anyone who was involved in the design and/or installation of farm irrigation systems in Zimbabwe. He was Technical director at Fort Concrete in Harare. Contact: Americo dos Santos, Technical services Manager, Hynds Pipe Systems Ltd email: americods@softhome.net

Ironing Services Auckland Tired of doing your own ironing Call Jenny Ph: (09) 442 0974 (pick-up & delivery included).

Certificates Birth & Marriage certificates, Police Clearances obtained. Limited research into archival material in Zimbabwe. Pictures of Old Rhodesia obtained from National Archives. Contact Ken Caithness at caithnessken@zol.co.zw

Property

Property for Sale

Wanted

Rhodesian Military Memorabilia – Wanted to purchase Rhodesian Military Memorabilia. Individual items or whole collections considered. Unwanted items can be sold on behalf. Contact Mike at mike_lynne@xtra.co.nz Preserving Rhodesian Military history.

Medals, certificates, badges, swords, uniforms, bayonets, helmets, buttons, named group photos, wall plaques, & books, of the Army, Navy & Air Force, especially to SAS, Selous Scouts, Recces & Paratroopers, wanted by collector. Contact James MacKenzie at P.O.Box 1893, Bellville, 7535, South Africa, or email militaria@netpoint.co.za or visit the website at http://www.netpoint.co.za/~militaria/

Wanted to buy Rhodesian/Zimbabwe Stamps, postal history, military badges & medals. Odd items or large collections purchased. Contact Clare Turner icms@bigpond.com

IMMIGRATION

However difficult it may be, it is always advisable to go through the proper channels, apply for a visa & wait for your approval before travelling to New Zealand.

Changes to Immigration Policy

There have been changes announced to the NZ immigration policy that can be viewed at http://www.immigration.govt.nz/

General

New Zealand Immigration Service can be found at http://www.immigration.govt.nz/ where all relevant visa information is posted & application forms can be downloaded. Free Ph in NZ: 0508 558 855.

New Zealand Immigration Service (UK) – NZ House, 80 Haymarket, London, SW1Y 4TE, UK. Ph: 09069 100 100 National (calls charged at 1.00 pound per minute.) +44 13 44 71 61 99 International. Fax: (207) 973 0370. Office Hours: Hours open to the public: 10am – 3:45pm Monday to Friday.

New Zealand High Commission (RSA) – Hatfield Gardens, (Block C), 1110 Arcadia St, Hatfield 0083, Private Bag X17, Hatfield 0028, Pretoria, RSA. Ph: (0 12) 342 8656. Fax: (0 12) 342 8640. Office Hours: Hours open to the public: 9:00am to 12:30pm Monday to Friday. International Visa Information Line 00 44 1344 712 61 22.

Residents Visa – A permenant resident's visa is only valid for 2 years and should be renewed before it expires. In order to leave the country on holiday NZ residents on a Residents Visa must apply for a re-entry visa before exiting NZ.

Visitors Visa – Zimbabwean Nationals are now required to get a Visitors Visa before travelling to New Zealand. In Africa the visa can only be obtained from The New Zealand High Commission in Pretoria. Currently there are 2385 Zimbabweans in New Zealand on temporary permits.

When applying for a Visa the following is required

- Completed Application Form Payment of Fee
- Passport
- Evidence of financial support in NZ
- Evidence of funds, or sponsorship by NZ resident or citizen.
- Evidence of onward travel from NZ, return ticket or funds to purchase a return ticket.

The New Zealand High Commission is very strict. The service requires evidence that the applicant is able to return to a country where he/she lawfully resides.

Fees

See the New Zealand Immigration Service publishes all fees at www.immigration.govt.nz/ there is an Office & Fees Calculator on the site which gives information on the correct office to contact & is up to date with all current fees.

New Zealand Qualification Authority

125 The Terrace PO Box 160 Wellington Ph: (04) 802 3000 Fax: (04) 802 3112 Web: www.nzqa.govt.nz

Appeals

The web site for the Appeal Authority showing their decisions is now available. If you are considering appealing a declined application visit www.residenceappealauthority.govt.nz

Expired Zimbabwe Passport.

Legal NZ residents only. It is possible to apply for a New Zealand Certificate of Identity or Refugee Travel Document travel document (Application form PAS 5) which will give the applicant a temporary travel document until he/she qualifies for NZ Citizenship & a NZ passport. The applicant has to have to surrender the expired Zimbabwe passport with the application & supply two photos, & NZ\$120.

Immigration Consultants

New Zealand Immigration Advisers

Box 2134, Rotor Ph/Fax (07) 348 6401 Contact Trevor Booth email: nzimmigrationadviser@clear.net.nz

Protea Pacific

PO Box 99606, Newmarket, Auckland email: info@proteapacific.co.nz website: www.proteapacific.co.nz

Savannah Immigration Services

"New Life, New Future, New Zealand" – Bernard Walsh, B.Proc LLB ACIS (ex–Bulawayo) provides professional immigration & settlement solutions second to none. Visit our website at www.migrationz.com & subscribe to our free, informative newsletter. Email: bernard@migrationz.com PO Box 39 333, Howick, Auckland Ph: (09) 534 0973 Fax: (09) 534 0923

Australia

Professional Australian Migration Services for people worldwide who want to move to Australia contact Geoff Higgs (ex Zimbabwean) email: geoffhiggsimmigr8@bigpond.com Migration Agent. Registration No: 0319488

Immigration Lawyers

Trevor Booth

35 Carlton St, Rotorua Ph/Fax (07) 348 6401 email T.Booth@clear.net.nz

George Deeb

Barrister, Solicitor & Notary Public (ex Johannesburg) – for Property, Commercial, Immigration & Trust Law. George Deeb is a Notary Public & able to authenticate documents for use in South Africa. 2 Northcroft St, Takapuna, North Shore City, Auckland Ph: (09) 486–1415 Fax: (09) 486 0301 email: deebgad@xtra.co.nz.

Marshall Bird & Curtis Barristers & Solicitors

4th Floor Campbells Building, 16 High St, Auckland Ph: (09) 377 5543 Fax: (09) 377 5544 contact either info@legaleagle.co.nz or ann—maree@legaleagle.co.nz. We offer clients an assessment of your case from a questionnaire that you complete. See our website www.legaleagle.co.nz. We specialise in Business applications in particular & refugee law.

Other Useful Immigration Information

Zimbabwe Passports

If you have been told that you cannot renew your Zimbabwe passport until it has expired, or just before it expires, contact Trevor Booth with the details nzimmigrationadviser@clear.net.nz. If you are unable to renew your Zimbabwe passport because of perceived alternate citizenship, Trevor has researched the situation & he will happily email a copy of his informative letter to anybody interested.

Botswana

Emigrating from Botswana, or have lived in Botswana at any time. Police Clearance. Go to any of the larger police stations for fingerprinting (explain it is for clearance from Criminal Records Bureau) this will take half an hour or so depending on the queue. Take your passports. We went to Central Police Station first & were told they were too busy & to try another station instead. We had success at Broadhurst. Once this has been done take the completed forms to Police Headquarters, which are behind Bank of Botswana. Ask to see someone from Criminal Records Bureau. Tell them you néed clearance for emigration to New Zealand. Bring: copies of passports, copies of work & residence permits, & obviously original of fingerprint forms. Clearance should take about three to four days & doesn't cost anything. The police we dealt with were very helpful. Medical Clearance. For the Medical you néed to see Dr Lambat who is in Broadhurst. Bring passports, the NZ medical forms & any immunisation cards. Bring cash & or credit card as cheques are not

First off they take blood & urine samples & you will then be sent to the Gaborone Private Hospital for the chest X rays. The Private Hospital will néed to be paid directly. Once X rays are done it is back to Dr Lambats for the medical.

Container shipments – choose carefully. Kamina Kawena is unable to give any accurate information.

Customs & Quarantine

Acquaint yourself with the customs & quarantine requirements if you are moving to New Zealand. These will be provided to you when you are granted residence.

English Language Requirement

With the new rules introduced in November 2002 by NZIS regarding the English requirement for applications, all Zimbabweans must now have letters from their schools saying that they were at school for at least 5 years & the language they were taught in was English. School certificates are not sufficient any more. The schools are very co-operative as they have been doing a lot of these letters. If the letters are not provided the applications will not be accepted.

New Zealand Inland Revenue

Apply for a tax number (the first thing you should do on arrival) & essential info www.ird.govt.nz

Police Clearance

If you are having problems & it is not forthcoming or that if it appears that the Police Certificate is unavailable then a Statutory Declaration may be néeded to be made through a lawyer outlining what has been done in attempting to obtain police clearance – so

keep notes. If you are having trouble then contact your local NZ MPs office.

- Get fingerprint forms 3 each (2 required). In New Zealand the NZ Police can supply fingerprint forms (POL 605 12/99). An administrative fee may be charged.
- Phone CID to see which police stations are able to take fingerprints.
- Go to police station early with soap, towel & the current fee.
- Make an appointment at the police station to have your finger prints taken.
- Obtain an official receipt when you pay.
- Ask the policeman who took the fingerprints to sign the forms.
- Take the fingerprint forms to CID. Do NOT go between 10:00 10:30 (teatime) & 1:00 2:00 (lunchtime). YOU WILL NOT BE SERVED. Don't bother to get an agent to do this for you CID are efficient & helpful.
- Complete a Form 137.
- 9. The Form 137 will be stapled to the fingerprint forms. Check that the receipt number is written at the tope of the Form 137.
- 10. Police Clearance fees are as follows:
 - \$3500 same day clearance
 - \$2500 clearance within 2 working days
 - \$2000 clearance within 7 working days
- You may send anyone to collect your police clearance or you may opt to have CID post the documentation to you.
- Make sure the CID have spelt everything correctly

 names, birth dates, etc. mistakes that will hold up your application.
- Criminal Records Dept phone: Harare 700171 ext. 3121 is very helpful

Police Clearance Other Countries

If you have lived for periods of 12 months or more in any other countries during the last 10 years, you must obtain additional police clearances from these countries, & also your country of citizenship." Available information also indicates that if you hold a passport other than a Zimbabwean passport, you may néed to apply for police clearance from that country, even if you have never lived there – this information is unsubstantiated.

United Kingdom Request a 'Person Record: Prosecution/Criminal History' form from the National Identification Service Room 1229 Metro Police Service London SW1 HOBG. Ph: (020) 7230 4028. Complete the form & sent it together with £10 (GB Pounds) per person; original ID (e.g. Zimbabwean National Registration); proof of present NZ physical address, e.g. a utility bill addressed to the applicant at NZ address. Reply takes +/- 40 days.

Scotland Request a "Scottish Criminal Record Office Subject Access Request" from the National Identity Service.

Botswana Go to any of the larger police stations for fingerprinting (explain it is for clearance from Criminal Records Bureau) this will take half an hour or so depending on the queue. Take your passports. We went to Central Police Station first & were told they were too busy & to try another station instead. We had success at Broadhurst. Once this has been done take the completed forms to Police Headquarters, which are behind Bank of Botswana. Ask to see someone from

Criminal Records Bureau. Tell them you néed clearance for emigration to New Zealand. Bring: copies of passports, copies of work & residence permits, & obviously original of fingerprint forms. Clearance should take about three to four days & doesn't cost anything. The police are helpful.

Police Clearance Applying from Outside Zimbabwe

The Zimbabwean authorities state that the procedure is the same for people applying from overseas though payment & revenue stamps could prove a problem. Ph: Harare (04) 700171, PO Box CY683 Causeway Harare.

Zimbabweans already in NZ who have sent the forms to friends **in Zimbabwe** have obtained police clearance. The process has been efficient & simple. If you apply from NZ – go to your local Police Station & request that they take your prints on a Form POL 605 12/99 & send with your application. If you go to have your fingerprints taken here in New Zealand – you have to have them done on a NZ form. You can then have certified copies taken in case your original gets lost in the post. Ensure the picture in your passport really does look like you & that your signature is the same. Take as many forms of identity as possible.

The Zimbabwean Embassy in Australia also takes applications for Police clearance. Contact details are: Embassy of the Republic of Zimbabwe, Chancery: 11 Culgoa Circuit, O'Malley, Canberra, ACT, 2606 Tel: (02) 6286 2281, 6286 2303, 6286 2700, Fax: (02) 6290 1680 Email: zimbabwe1@iimetro.com.au, Hours of Business: Monday - Friday: 9.00 a.m. - 1.00 p.m., 2.00 p.m. - 5.00 p.m.

If neither of these processes work then get hold of NZ Immigration & explain your problem to them.

Police Clearance Services

Sheryl Duncanson demos-bev@zimweb.co.zw has kindly volunteered to get/send forms to NZ please ensure that you refund her any expenses. Zimbabwe fingerprint forms are available in NZ – send a SAE & stamped envelope with your request to PO Box 13003, Tauranga.

Police Clearance Service for Zimbabwe and South Africa - A&D Timesaving Zimbos, has offered their services to obtain both Zimbabwe and South African Police Clearance on behalf of those applicants for Permanent Residency Worldwide. There is a three week lead time for Zimbabwe and Free Advice for South African Applicants, however should one be unable to do the RSA application themself, Deirdre in Australia can do this service for you. RSA PCs can take 3-4 months to process. All Documents are couriered back to the client via DHL, International Registered Courier or Express Postal Services .A small Fee is charged for our service and these are paid for in Australia and in the UK. Annette du Plooy (Yeatman) handles the applications for Zimbabwe personally and Deirdre Reichard deals with all queries relating to both Zimbabwe and South Africa. For further details, both Annette and Deirdre can be contacted on - Email: annetteyeatman@zol.co.zw Ph: 263 + 4 302890 & lotuspark2@bigpond.com Ph: 61+749505073 Mob: 61+ 429605073

New Zealand Refugee Law

Website can be found at http://www.refugee.org.nz/

Travelling out of Zimbabwe

Find out what the visa requirements are (if any) to get back in before you leave.

Zimbabwe High Commission

The nearest Zimbabwe representative is in Canberra, Australia Ph: +61 2 6286 2700 email zimbabwe1@austarmetro.com.au

Shipping Your Goods

It is advisable to organise your own goods even if you have a small consignment. The shipping agent will find other clients to fill the balance of the container.- this is called "groupage". If there is a hitch with any of the goods in a certain shipment the authorities will only withhold delivery to the party concerned & not the contents of the entire container. Sharing containers through mutual agreement may mean that your goods may be held up if the other party has a problem.

BEFORE YOU LEAVE ZIMBABWE

Banking History

You may need to prove your credit history in New Zealand. Your last 3–6 months worth of bank statements & any evidence of loan or mortgage repayments are useful documents.

Certificates

Obtain **original** copies of all certificates before you leave Zimbabwe, including Birth, Death, Marriage, Divorce Order, Adoption Papers etc.

Driving Licence

Obtain an International Drivers Licence from the AA. (Useful if you are on a LSD visit)

Glasses/Contact Lenses

Get a document from your optician outlining your current prescription.

Medical Aid

If you belong to a medical aid society in Zimbabwe arrange for an "International Transfer Certificate" (include all members). This will facilitate obtaining medical insurance in NZ & you will not have the three month stand down period before you are able to claim.

Medical & Dental Records

Bring your dental records if you can & a covering letter from your doctor if necessary for any medical condition/medication. This will save you the costs of having all the investigations/tests done again.

Mobile Phones

GSM mobile phones from Zimbabwe will work in NZ with a NZ SIM card. You will need to buy a new charger, or an adapter for your charger.

Motor Vehicle Insurance

Obtain written confirmation of your no-claim bonus history, this can be used for your motor vehicle insurance in New Zealand & can save you as much as 60%.

Motor Vehicles

If you intend to take your car to New Zealand, check if your car will be allowed on the road before shipping.

Plugs

None of the 3-pin plugs on your electrical appliances will work in NZ – cut them off before you leave (save space) & replace when you arrive in NZ. Alternative is to purchase adapters in NZ. 2-pin plugs on shavers etc. bathroom type fitting are fine.

References

Obtain references before you leave, & make sure that they are people you will keep in touch with so that prospective employers are able to contact them once you start interviewing for jobs.

Tax Clearance

Recommended.

Zimbabwe Passports

Make sure that you have <u>more</u> than 3 years left before renewal is required from the time you arrive/intend to arrive in NZ.

Moving

These sites offer handy tips, advice & handy checklists for moving house

www.helpiammoving.com

www.2c.com/wb hrpages/hr gen moving.html www.bbc.co.uk/homes/property/moving/packing tips.sh tml www.escapeartist.com/moving/moving.htm

GETTING STARTED IN NEW ZEALAND

New, New Zealanders

A settlement program is now available for new New Zealanders. It is NZQA accredited & offered FREE of charge to Permanent Residents. Learn ALL about New Zealand & life in New Zealand. FREE information on Finance, Accommodation, Transport, Health, Employment Legal system, Government, Media, Parenting, Education & much more. For more information contact Kiwi Ora between 8 am & 5 p.m. Mon to Fri Call Free from anywhere in NZ 0508 600 600 or email: Rob.Pickstock@ora—limited.com or visit the website www.kiwi—ora.com

New Zealand Inland Revenue

It is essential that you apply for a tax number on arrival – you will need it to open a bank account amongst other things. www.ird.govt.nz To complete the IRD number application – individual (IR 595) the applicant will be required to send a photocopy of one of the following documents as identification:

- Birth Certificate
- 18+ card
- Overseas passport
- Photo-ID driver's licence.

Education

Schooling is compulsory in New Zealand from the age of 6, although most children start at 5. The school year commences in January & there are 4 school terms. A list of all schools is available at http://www.tki.org.nz/e/schools/.

State schools are zoned & some new residents choose accommodation accordingly. Information on independent/private schools can be obtained from www.independent.school.nz/.

Tertiary education is well catered for & useful information is available at

<u>www.newzealandsites.com/education/tertiary/</u>. A full list of all tertiary centres may be found at http://www.malcolmpacific.co.nz/nzeducation.html</u>.

Everything you need to know about education in NZ is available at

www.immigration.govt.nz/NR/rdonlyres/CF33D2BC-44E5-49C3-B124-

8ABD8B24C12B/0/IMM272803education.pdf

Education Review Office

www.ero.govt.nz. This service allows information about the decile school rating, which gives you that extra piece of information to allow you to make an informed decision on the suburb you may wish to live in when you first arrive in NZ.

Accommodation

Sources of information for accommodation include the Houses to Rent section of the local newspaper, including papers such as the Trade & Exchange. Real Estate agents are plentiful; choose an agent who is a registered member of the Real Estate Institute of New Zealand (MREINZ). Accommodation brokers work by advertising in the paper & charging a fee for contact details, clients are charged whether or not a suitable property is found.

Everything you need to know about accommodation in NZ is available at https://www.immigration.govt.nz/NR/rdonlyres/0D68D18B-1BE6-4162-A3FD-79C945559F1E/0/IMM272801housing.pdf

Driving licence

In terms of the Geneva Convention on Road Traffic drivers from certain countries may drive on a domestic licence for a year before having to sit the same licence tests in New Zealand.

Zimbabweans – if you have a current overseas driver licence or a current international driving permit, you can drive for <u>one year</u> after you first arrive in New Zealand.

Check the LTSA website www.ltsa.govt.nz (road rules are under the 'Code Red 50kmph' sign at the bottom of the homepage)

- You may wish to obtain an International Drivers Licence from the AA before leaving Zimbabwe.
- Holders of a Zimbabwean Drivers Licence are required to obtain a New Zealand licence within a year of arriving in NZ. This involves both a theory & practical test.
- If the applicant holds a South African or British licence only the theory test is required to convert to a NZ licence.
- The applicant requires two forms of ID i.e. passport & either a bank statement, phone / electric bill to prove residential address, or New Zealand AA membership card.
- Fees (information available from LTSA)

Bank Account

It is possible to open a bank account in New Zealand up to six months before you arrive in the country. Information about the various banks & banking services available is published with assistance Ministry of Consumer affairs at www.consumer.org.nz including comparative figures on interest fees, rates etc.

Estate Agents

Visit www.realestatelinks.co.nz www.hotrentals.co.nz. www.newzealandsites.com/business/real–estate

Mobile Phones

(GSM) mobile phones brought from Zimbabwe can be used in New Zealand by obtaining a SIM card from any Vodafone outlet www.vodafone.co.nz Telecom New Zealand www.telecom.co.nz provide the CDMA mobile

phone service (no SIM cards) & both suppliers have pre-paid & monthly plan options.

Electricity

You can compare the rates offered by the various power providers in New Zealand at www.consumer.org.nz & choose the plan best suited for your needs.

Special Needs Children

Parent to Parent is an organisation that offers a wide range of services to families of children with special needs such as ADHD. Ph: (toll free) 0508 236 236 or visit the website at www.parent2parent.org.nz

Telephones

There are two key landline service providers in NZ. TelstraClear (Phone: 0508 888 800) & Telecom New Zealand (Phone: 123). Both companies offer a number of services ranging from voice mail on your home phone & internet services all the way through to package deals including satellite television.

Phone Cards

Kia ora. Available at any post shop, very good rates to Zim etc. See also www.telecom.co.nz for a wide range on phone card options for sale at most dairies, post shops etc.

TV Licence

There are no television licence required in NZ.

Power of Attorney

Because of the privacy laws, you may find that trying to arrange things for your husband/wife in New Zealand may prove difficult. You can get an Enduring Power of Attorney done at the same time as you draw up your will – both at no cost at certain financial institutions.

Medical

The medical system is different in NZ. The ACC take care of all accidents. Further information is available at www.acc.org.nz

Medical Insurance Under the SANZ group medical scheme premium wholesale rates are offered to all expatriate southern Africans. For a quote please contact Gwyn Gray (BA) Ph: (09) 520 1308 Fax: (09) 520 1357 email: gwyn.gray@libertylife.co.nz 121 Victoria Ave, Remuera, Auckland.

Everything you need to know about health in New Zealand is available at

www.immigration.govt.nz/NR/rdonlyres/03EEF6D5— C06D-45C6-8FDC— 7DF41798F834/0/IMM272802health.pdf

Moving House

Your first accommodation will probably be temporary. When you move, take the time to visit www.changemyaddress.co.nz A fantastic free online address changing service which automatically change your address with your service providers (electricity, phone etc) if you sign up for this service. Use the list online to find resources to help you move out of your old home, & set up your new home.

Medical Insurance

SANZ offer a great medical insurance scheme to their members. Find out more about SANZ at http://www.sanztrust.org.nz/

Removal Companies

When you finally find your permanent home a comprehensive list of reliable NZ removal companies is available at http://www.on-line.co.nz/april2003.htm#3

HELP GROUPS & INDIVIDUALS

ASSISTANCE REQUIRED HAMILTON A new family has arrived in New Zealand in the Hamilton area & requires help. Phone Pieter van Zyl (co-ordinator) 07 858 4452 027 489 4651

Palmerston North area contact Jenny Collett who has some donated goods for distribution Ph: 06 357 0987 email emjay@inspirenet.co.nz

Plunket Assn for help for families expecting or who have pre–schoolers – look in the ph book for the nearest office to you or ring 0800 933 922 24hrs. If you live on the North Shore of Auckland contact Nikki 09 428 0336 who can give advice & share her experience with you.

Southern Africans in New Zealand Charitable Trust Inc. (SANZ) – a network & support organisation in New Zealand for all people with any Southern African interest. SANZ publishes a bi–monthly magazine – "Connections" full of interesting & informative articles – contact Colin Kennedy on 09 418 5205 for enquiries & advertising. Functions include coffee mornings, meetings for mothers, seniors, sports, social evenings, networking breakfasts & luncheons for business & professional people. Visit our website at www.sanztrust.org.nz for further information.

Baby Goods Tauranga Area – If any new comers need baby clothes, a baby cot or bassinette with sheets & pillow please contact Tracey MacLeod on: 07 – 542 1122 or 0210348972

Psychotherapy, Family Therapy & Counselling by reputable, professional, experienced therapists. We work with individuals, couples & families experiencing difficulties in: - personal & relationship issues * life crises * depression, anxiety, phobias, panic attacks * stress management * new immigrant difficulties * grief & loss * abuse: - physical, emotional, sexual, drug, alcohol. Sally Tasker Ph: (09) 473 3720 or Margie Bowman Ph: (09) 473 9316.

The Afrikaans Club – help for new arrivals & networking for those here – weekly newsletter. Contact Erika Langenhoven Ph: 09 479 4779 email: Die.Afrikaanse.klub@clear.net.nz

Zimbabwean Informal Networking If you are a New Arrival or live in NZ & have an interest in Rhodesia/ Zimbabwe you are welcome to join us. We are an informal networking group who support each other by providing social contact & sharing information. Keith Kietzmann Kiwi-Keith@xtra.co.nz Clare Turner icms@clear.net.nz Paul Nes paulnes@xtra.co.nz

Zimbabwe Public Service Pensioners – recently some pensioners cheques bounced. If you have any queries you could try contacting John Redfern, Honorary National Secretary, Flame Lily Foundation, PO Box 95474 0145 Watercloof, South Africa Ph & Fax: +27 12 4602066 Email: rasa@iafrica.com for some advice.

ZimCare offer immigration advice specifically in relation to Zimbabweans. Coordinators in a number of centres around NZ are able to assist with lending items such as

kitchenware, furniture, linen, etc. They offer a sympathetic ear, contact with other Zimbabweana, information on accommodation, schooling & medical facilities, 2nd hand shops, & NZ specific finance advice email: debbieh@ihug.co.nz In Auckland contact Michelle Gratwicke 09 533 4570 or Marcia Pine 09 533 5425 or Steve 09 428 1010 who have donations of clothes, crockery & household items for distribution. Robyn Johnstone H (09) 533 6323 M 021 451 436 Email: ipm@xtra.co.nz

ZIMBABWE CURRENT EVENTS

Daily News Digests – subscribe to **ZimNews** through the news section at www.zwnews.com

Justice For Agriculture in Zimbabwe send out politically related info relating to farmers. To subscribe – write to jag-list-admin@mango.zw

Zimbabwe Conservation Task Force are trying to save the wild life from the animals www.zctf.mweb.co.zw

The Zimbabwe Situation is compiled by Karen Collins in the form of regular updates from news sources, the CFU & more as well as contact & help for expatriates in NZ & Australia. http://www.zimbabwesituation.com

ZIMBABWEAN NETWORKS & SOCIAL

GHS Salisbury Calling all "girls" who were at GHS in Salisbury, & who were in Form 4 in 1955, when we wrote our Cambridge exams. In 2005 it will be 50 years since this momentous event & some of us in the UK would like to celebrate, by gathering together for the week end of 14-15 May. So far, there has been interest expressed from "old girls" in England, Scotland, Germany, Canada, Zim, & Australia. If you feel you might be able to join us please let me know at the following address. r-geverett@supanet.com I look forward to hearing from some of you. Gillian Everett (née Bennett) at GHS from 1952

Africa Down Under www.africadownunder.com A community for Southern Africans living in Australia & New Zealand.

New Plymouth & surrounding areas are trying to for a Zimbabwean network of people. Any one who is interested in helping fellow Zimbabweans, still looking for work etc Please get hold of Kym Raubenheimer, 50 Sanders Avenue, Westown, New Plymouth. Email: robies@xtra.co.nz Tel: (06) 753 7991 Cell: 021 2102956

Rhodesian Services Association – if you are not already on the mailing list please contact Paul Nes paulnes@xtra.co.nz or Mob: 0274 417 235 or Hugh Bomford Mob 021 045 8069 or hbomford@clear.net.nz/http://home.clear.net.nz/pages/hbomford This association has been formed to keep former servicemen & women from all branches of the forces as well as the nurses who served for Rhodesia informed regarding events & get-togethers. We also administer the Rhodesian museum display in Tauranga. Membership is open & anyone is welcome to correspond.

Tauranga & District – if you were a member of the Rhodesian Security Forces you are welcome to socialise with us at the Garrison Club at the Hauraki Regiment Hall on Friday evenings. Contact hbomford@clear.net.nz or 07 571 8401 (wk) for info.

Tauranga & Bay of Plenty Southern Africans Club – Immigrant club for Ex–Southern Africans. Welcoming new arrivals; encouraging & maintaining business & community links. Regular social gatherings & some cultural events. Contact Kevin Olivier Ph: 07 578 0150 or email Marietta Wood marietta@yellowribbon.org.nz

Need a laugh or to relieve some stress? – visit this site http://mugabe.netfirms.com

ZIMBABWEAN WEBSITES, NEWS & INFORMATION

Cathy Buckle – Renown Zimbabwean author Cathy Buckle writes a weekly newsletter from Marondera which is published on her web page www.africantears.netfirms.com

Homesick Africans - www.chirundu.com

Photographs Great photographs of Hwange National Park are available at www.Bulawayo-Creations.com

SW Radio Africa: – 4880 short wave (6pm to 9pm daily) or www.swradioafrica.com

VOA – Studio7 Radio 13600 or 17895 short wave or 909AM (7pm-8pm Monday to Friday) or www.voanews.com

Zimnews – an online & email news service www.zwnews.com

Daily News Online www.dailynews.co.zw.

Top Rhodesian website list – www.Rhodiesites.com

Top Zimbabwean website list -

www.hits4me.com/topsite2.asp?MID=121453andvoten m=-161245177

AROUND THE WORLD

Kamina Kawena has been asked many times for information outside of NZ. No responsibility can be taken for reliability of this information.

Australia – 1. <u>www.1freespace.com/beetee/index.html</u> 2. <u>www.ozza.com.au</u> publishes a quality publication. Email <u>clive@uq.net.au</u>

3. "The Zimbabwe Connection"

http://www.zimbabweconnection.com/links.htm Joy Brook. email: joyrick21@hotmail.com

Canada – www.sadc.com email azibarras@shaw.ca Canadian immigration policy June 2002 welcomes Zimbabwean farmers.

Middle East - www.sagroupdubai.com

Rhodesian Association of Western Australia – http://www.rhodesia-west-au.com Contact details in Perth: 08 9478 4669 & fax 08 9479 3997 Contact Carol Penman at ferpen@hotmail.com & use the header 'Rhodesian Club' in the email.

FREE SOURCES OF INFORMATION RELATING TO NEW ZEALAND

Banks

National Bank <u>www.nationalbank.co.nz</u> Auckland Savings Bank – <u>www.asbbank.co.nz</u> Bank of New Zealand – www.bnz.co.nz
ANZ Bank – www.anz.co.nz

Westpac <u>www.westpac.co.nz</u> HSBC www.hsbc.co.nz

Farming related information & jobs

www.fencepost.com

www.farmpoint.co.nz/hm.asp

Getting started in NZ

www.startinnz.com

New Zealand Business & Management Directory

www.mkiwi.com

New Zealand Herald

For news, information, jobs, housing etc – covers the top half of the North Island & is recommended as a top source of useful information:—www.nzherald.co.nz

New Zealand Maps

www.wises.co.nz

New Zealand Search Engines & Databases

NZ residential phone listings www.whitepages.co.nz NZ business phone listings www.yellowpages.co.nz Access New Zealand www.accessnz.co.nz

Search New Zealand www.searchnz.co.nz Search Now www.searchnow.co.nz

Piper NZ www.piperpat.co.nz/nz/index.html

What's On www.whatsonnz.com

New, New Zealanders

Absolute MUST. A settlement program is now available for new New Zealanders. It is NZQA accredited & offered FREE of charge to Permanent Residents. Learn ALL about New Zealand & life in New Zealand. FREE information on Finance, Accommodation, Transport, Health, Employment Legal system, Government, Media, Parenting, Education & much more. For more information contact Kiwi Ora between 8 am & 5 p.m. Mon to Fri Call Free from anywhere in NZ 0508 600 600 or email:

Rob.Pickstock@ora—limited.com or visit the website www.kiwi—ora.com

Nukiwi

Information & Resources for investing in, living in, or moving to New Zealand http://www.nukiwi.com

North Shore Residents

Liz Kinchin has lived on the North Shore for the past 9 years & knows what it is like to start again. She knows all the best areas, schools, Kindys, properties & will gladly give you a one hour tour of the North Shore to show you around & to help you get your bearings. She also runs a fun social group for New Immigrants, from Book clubs, to Paint Ceramics, come along get to know people, its a great fun way of meeting people. Come Rain or Shine. When you have a down day, she will also be a shoulder to cry on. Contact Liz Kinchin Professionals Jigsaw Realty Ltd, M.R.E.I.N.Z Ph: (09) 489 2156 Mobile 021 746 873 or a/h 476 1332.

SANZIM

Website at www.sanzim.co.nz contains a directory of Africans in business in NZ as well as other information of use to migrants.

Tauranga

Tauranga & the surrounding area in the Bay of Plenty is a popular destination for Africans – climate is good & the area is the centre for growth in NZ – check out these sites for more info:— www.nztauranga.com www.tauranga.com www.tauranga.com <

EMPLOYMENT

When contacting anyone below don't forget to tell them you found them in Kamina Kawena.

Tips

- Don't expect to be able to organise a position from outside NZ.
- Don't ask agencies to line up interviews before you arrive – there are too many variables involved with immigration & your plans may change.
- Take every opportunity to become computer literate.
- Research the market thoroughly using websites for information companies, culture, towns etc.
- Help yourself by finding out from your recruitment consultant how to write your CV for the NZ environment.
- Improve your chances of employment by doing courses & getting additional licensed driving categories i.e.: heavy duty.
- Fewer than 30% of all vacant positions are advertised; the vast majority of jobs are filled by one or another form of networking.
- Be prepared to take on part time employment before you find that perfect job. This will tide you over, & give you the added benefit of 'Kiwi Experience' on your CV.
- Network

Salaries The average index for Salaries in NZ is published at

http://www.proteapacific.co.nz/new zealand/nz detail.a sp?id=9

Everything you need to know about employment in New Zealand is available at

www.immigration.govt.nz/NR/rdonlyres/CDF2ACB2-BE92-4EE6-8E21-9F419FD183CD/0/IMM272804work.pdf

Recruitment Agencies & Resources

Crown Recruitment

33c Constellation Drive, Mairangi Bay, Auckland Ph: 09 476 4036 Fax: 09 476 4039 website www.crown.co.nz Contact Kathy or Jan or email jobs@crown.co.nz. Crown Recruitment always have a wide variety of job vacancies around the country for Trade & Technical from Diesel Mechanics to Engineers & Civil Engineers. We will communicate with overseas candidates & will assist with all your enquiries. We are South Africans who understand the immigration process.

EVP Recruitment Central Region

Includes: Hamilton, Tauranga, Napier, Hastings, Taranaki, Palmerston North & Wellington – Trevor Foley is a Personnel Recruitment Specialist & Immigration Advisor. He specialises in recruiting in both the Trades & Professional categories with an emphasis in the Engineering trade. EVP Recruitment has a Consultant's network throughout New Zealand & overseas who are ready to assist candidates in finding the "right" position with top companies in all regions of NZ. People are welcome to forward their CV's. EVP can also assist with immigration issues in regards to Work Permits & Residency. Please feel free to contact **Trevor Foley** Ph: 07 855 5023 Fax: 07 855 5026 Cell:

021 423 903 Toll Free (within New Zealand) 0800 800 387 anytime. Email: tfoley@evp.cc Postal: PO Box 9150, Hamilton, Mark Poulopoulos in Palmerston North Ph: 06 356 7933 Fax: 06 356 7923 Cell: 021 157 3134 email: markp@evp.cc Lesley Potts in Tauranga Ph: 07 576 9881 Fax: 07 576 9861 Cell: 021 039 9424 email: mpotts@evp.cc EVP Web site: www.evprecruit.com

All applicants to have traceable references & valid certification with several years post apprenticeship experience

Key Recruitment

Recruitment Consultants with most of their clients being in the engineering and/or trades area. Email: info@keyrecruit.co.nz or PO Box 15334, Dinsdale, Hamilton, New Zealand. Ph: 07 847 6007 Fax: 07 847 6250 web site: www.keyrecruit.co.nz

Trevor & Maureen Crosbie have contacts throughout New Zealand, so it really doesn't matter where people want to work they are ready to assist them in finding positions. People are welcome to send their CV's or to email for advice on employment in New Zealand, however it is very near impossible to get job offers for people who are not in the country.

The Right Staff

Hannelore Kemme is your Recruitment Consultant. Recruiting for all levels & all industries, with a lot of clients in the engineering & trades areas.

- Looking for a job? I can place people throughout New Zealand, & will be happy to assist you finding a position in the area where you want to live & work. Please feel free to send your CV, or email me for advice on immigration & employment in New Zealand.
- Looking for The Right Staff for your company?
 Please feel free to contact me if you would like assistance in finding the right staff for your vacancies.
 References are available. Email:

hannelore@therightstaff.co.nz or PO Box 13 287, Tauranga, New Zealand. Ph: 07 552 6756 Fax: 07 552 6758.

Verax Consulting

Recruitment, Immigration, Business Consulting, Technology Solutions

- Are you looking for a job?
- A career change ?
- An improvement in executive & higher educational skills ?
- Are you considering New Zealand as a place to live & work ?
- Do you wish to start a business or buy an existing business in New Zealand?
- Are you an employer looking for skilled staff?
- Are you in business already but need strategic help?

If you are, then Verax is the consulting firm for you!

Verax Consulting is a consulting firm based in Auckland, New Zealand; founded in 2002, specialising in three areas of professional services:

- recruitment
- immigration
- business consulting

For more information contact us at Verax Consulting info@veraxconsulting.com

Online Resources

Comprehensive List www.url.co.nz/employ.html

Job Stuff www.jobstuff.co.nz
Netcheck www.netcheck.co.nz

NZ & K Jobs <u>www.job.co.nz</u>
NZ Jobs <u>www.nzjobs.co.nz</u>
Monster <u>www.monster.co.nz</u>
Seek www.seek.co.nz

Tradestaff www.tradestaff.co.nz Wheeler Campbell Consulting www.wheelercampbell.co.nz

Online resources often have handy information about CV's, presentation, & career development.

Farming Specific Job Websites

Federated Farmers of New Zealand

www.fedfarm.org.nz/ RD1 www.RD1.com

Fence Post www.Fencepost.com

Frenz www.frenz.co.nz

Marvin Farms www.marvinfarms.co.nz
Farm News www.farmnews.co.nz/sitvac.htm
Seasonal Work www.seasonalwork.co.nz
Farm Relief Employment Services Ltd
www.fres.co.nz/

Fegan & Co Rural Training & Recruitment www.fegan.co.nz

Additional information for job seekers

Cash for your opinion Market Research is a great way for new arrivals to earn a bit of cash. Attending a discussion group, tasting (of beer, cashew nuts, coffee, biscuits etc), or getting takeaways delivered to your home, can earn you anything between \$20 for 20 minutes of your time to \$80 for a two hour discussion. All the companies want is your opinion & they pay cash for it. Market Research is the process of providing information to the companies that provide products or services, so that they can understand the needs of their customers better, & make improvements & changes based on this. Check out your local Yellow pages for a full listing, under MARKET RESEARCH. Call up the company & register for their focus groups / tasting panels or as a mystery shopper.

Dairy Farming There is plenty of work available on the farms & in the associated industries – electricians engineers drivers etc. For information on what jobs are available in the NZ check Fonterra's website www.fencepost.com Farming in NZ is hands on. It is hard work & different from farming in Africa but if you feel you can cope – go dairy farming its boom time here – pick your employer with care & ensure that you have a written contract containing ALL aspects of the job & conditions – some employers will be out to exploit you.

Deltarg Distribution Systems Ltd is always looking for distributors of catalogues, newspapers & the like to deliver to household letter boxes. Free phone in NZ Ph: 0508 335 827 to be put in contact with the local administrator.

Farm Helpers in NZ This is a useful way for people to see different areas at very little cost. One can stay with people for free board & lodging in return for 4 hours work a day. It is run by Warwick & Heather Grady, FHiNZ, 65 Fairs Road, Palmerston North. Ph/fax 06 355 0448 email: fhinz@xtra.co.nz

Kiwifruit During the picking & packing season keep an eye on the local papers and/or get around to some of the pack sheds & get your name down. This is a useful entry into getting a job as well it is a good earner for housewives & kids (must be over 16)

New Kiwis An employment project by the Auckland Chamber of Commerce & funded by the NZ Immigration Service. Web site listing employers & job seekers as well as providing networking opportunities with other business professionals, training resources & information to help you with life in NZ www.newkiwis.co.nz

Nursing Nurses need to get registered first before they do anything else. All the information for overseas registration is on www.nursingcouncil.org.nz Other sites to help you find work & info are:— NZ Nursing Council www.nursingcouncil.org.nz College of Nurses www.nurse.org.nz Ministry of Health www.moh.gov.nz Careers where quite a few nursing jobs get placed is Kiwi Careers www.careers.co.nz Starship Hospital www.starship.org.nz Nurses Organisation www.nzno.org.nz

Pacific Health (Bay of Plenty District Health Board) www.pacifichealth.co.nz has all the info & vacant positions listed (not only nursing). Contact Joanne Worsley (recruitment officer) at Pacific Health Ltd, Private Bag 12024, Tauranga. Phone: 07 579 8812 Fax: 07 579 8050 (direct dial phone) 07 579 8361 or email joannew@pacifichealth.co.nz

Pork Industry of New Zealand is in need of experienced pig farmers. For more details contact Craig Parsons, 233 Settlement Road, RD 1, Morrinsville. Ph: 07 887 3575, email: cat parsons@wave.co.nz

Seasonal Work use this site to find seasonal work around NZ www.seasonalwork.co.nz

Southland (bottom end of the South Island) is very short of labour (right across the board from Accountants to Waitresses), while it is further from the Equator than most of us would prefer, many Zimbabweans are finding it to their liking. The area is the only part of NZ that offers free tertiary education Ph: 0800 478 839 for more info . For jobs free Ph: 0800 869 675 or Fax: (03) 218 9460 or email: info@venturesouthland.co.nz Check this site for info www.venturesouthland.co.nz

Student Job Search Offers part time work for all students in New Zealand. www.sjs.co.nz

Telecom NZ advertises all positions online. The online recruiting site is a great place to find out what the company has to offer. www.telecom.co.nz

TrustPower in Tauranga are always looking for staff, mainly for their call centre. Call free Ph: 0800 87 87 87

Waikato Health Board – info & jobs – website: www.waikatodhb.govt.nz

HOUSING & PROPERTY

Whether renting or buying you should shop around estate agents.

When buying you may approach or be approached by Mortgage Reduction Companies. A number of institutions make promises about how they can save you money on your home loan. In reality, there are only two ways that you can reduce your interest charges over the term of your loan; either you pay a lower interest rate, or you can increase your monthly repayments. There are facilities available with banks that allow you to repay your loan more quickly. This can be achieved without the assistance of Mortgage Reduction Companies, & the cost that comes with it (usually \$3,500), to obtain this facility. Professional Mortgage Broker/Advisors do not charge the client to obtain this facility. The financial institution pays the Broker/Advisor. Please take care when choosing Financial Broker/Advisor, they should not be charging you direct. (Info supplied by Marion Herbert at Moneyworkz Ph: (09) 419 9399)

Eves Realty Tauranga Cnr Sixth Ave & Cameron Road, Tauranga. Phone 07 578 2159 web: www.realenz.co.nz For rental information in Tauranga email ginny.trevor@clear.net.nz

Harveys Real Estate Buying or selling property from Orewa to Mangawhai Heads (halfway to Whangarei)? Then Ben & Nola Kloppers are the people to contact. They cover this area coast to coast that includes Warkworth, Omaha, Pakiri, Wellsford, Kaipara flats etc. Ben is a very successful auctioneer in his own right, achieving great results with farms, houses & farm equipment. Since arriving in NZ he has developed an impressive reputation in the highly charged arena of car auctioneering before being targeted to join the very successful Harveys Real Estate team at Warkworth. Contact Ben by Ph: 09 425 8589 (Work) Mob: 027 4922 266 email: nobly@xtra.co.nz

Online Resources

Century 21 Real Estate, www.century21nz.co.nz

Online resources

www.realestatelinks.co.nz

www.hotrentals.co.nz.

www.newzealandsites.com/business/real–estate

FINANCE & PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

Home Loans A bank mortgage or a New Zealand Home Loan? Forever in debt or on the pathway to financial freedom? You choose. At New Zealand Home Loans, our focus is on helping our clients to get debt—free a lot sooner than they would otherwise with a traditional bank mortgage. Whilst our rates are generally lower than the banks, we maintain that the rate that you pay on your mortgage is not as important as the rate at which you pay it off. If you have a bank mortgage, or are looking to buy, you need to see me now. Phone Mark Lynch on 07 571 1128 or 021 237 9037, or per email markl@nzhomeloans.co.nz

The Insurance and Lending Group- AMP, Albany, Auckland Bruce Henderson ex Selous would be would be delighted to help out all fellow Zimbos with their Financial Planning. We specialize in Life insurance, Crisis Cover, Disability Cover, Income protection,

Health Insurance, Retirement planning, Business Covers and investments. We have access to Auckland's Champion Mortgage Broker and we offer all Domestic and Commercial Fire and General insurance as well. The office is full of Southern Africans who will offer you a first class professional service and most important a warm African Smile! We offer New Zimbos (Auckland) a free financial plan and a very affordable survival start up package Tel: 09 448 1295 Mob: 0275 446 705 bruce@ils.org.nz

Insurance For ALL your insurance requirements. For professional advice & service covering all aspects of insurance & investment, contact Neville Cumins (ex Bulawayo, Zimbabwe). 23 years insurance experience. Freephone: 0800 213113 email cumins@ihug.co.nz

Kerstin Bain Insurance Advisors Ltd A Christchurch based company established in 1998 focusing on personal & family risk protection plans which include some of the following products:—

- * Health Insurance from hospital only to comprehensive plans.
- * Life Insurance
- * Income Protection
- * Trauma/Critical or Living Insurance
- * Superannuation & Retirement Planning
- * Travel Insurance for leisure & business travel
- * Disability Insurance

We work with families throughout New Zealand. For a free, no obligation quote or discussion, please contact Kerstin Bain (formerly of South Africa) Ph: 03 385 4316 Fax: 03 385 4317 Mob: 027 4386 551 email: kbain@clear.net.nz Postal: PO Box 24–010, Christchurch

Medical Insurance you CAN afford. Marianne Maslin is the specialist medical insurance adviser for KSL Financial. She has helped a number of new immigrants & understands the frustration of patients who are forced to languish on waiting lists because they are unable to fund private hospital treatment. Policies & premiums can be made to suit your individual needs. Contact Brian Seque Ph: 03 365 4460 email: brian@ksl.co.nz or visit the website at www.ksl.co.nz

Mortgages - it pays to use an expert. Owning our own home is the cornerstone of building wealth & financial freedom. For most of us, our choice of mortgage is the most important financial decision we will make. At Moneyworkz, our goal is to help our clients achieve financial security & independence through professional advice & leading-edge mortgage, insurance, investment, savings & Superannuation products. Our expertise in the mortgage market ensures our clients' mortgages are best suited to their needs. Our buying power & negotiation skills allow us to negotiate you a better deal at no extra cost. Contact Marion Herbert at Moneyworkz Ph: 09 419 9399 Fax: 09 480 3199 Mob: 025 234 7118 PO Box 40573, Glenfield, Auckland email: marion@moneyworkz.co.nz Web site: www.monevworkz.co.nz

Mortgage Essentials – Essentials of life? After food, you need a roof over your head. For this you may need a mortgage, or to refinance your current home loan. For these, you need Mortgage Essential Ltd. I have opened my new business on the Shore with you in mind. I specialise in helping my fellow immigrants to get the best deals possible. I am Zimbabwe born & New Zealand trained......and I have the advantage of employing two highly experienced & qualified Kiwi

mortgage brokers to look after your needs. I will take a personal interest in your circumstances & see that you get the right mortgage terms to suit your lifestyle & your goals. It can be a little tough when you are starting out in a new country, so let me share my experience with you & give you the advantage of our expertise. For your peace of mind we use only the major banks as lenders. Call me anytime – Eleanor Alfred Ph: (09) 444 1536 or 027 514 9447 or email: EleanorA@mortgageessentials.co.nz

Old Mutual, Liberty, Momentum, Sanlam & other S.A Policies. For service on these & all types NZ based insurance, contact Insurance Broker Fritz Swart who has nearly 20 years in the insurance industry. For a fresh perspective & humble, friendly service, please contact Fritz on 09 475 5250 or email:

[swart@xtra.co.nz] Fritz is expanding into the Tauranga area so area is not a problem.

Psychotherapy, Family Therapy & Counselling by reputable, professional, experienced therapists. We work with individuals, couples & families experiencing difficulties in :- personal & relationship issues * life crises * depression, anxiety, phobias, panic attacks * stress management * new immigrant difficulties * grief & loss * abuse :- physical, emotional, sexual, drug, alcohol. Sally Tasker Ph: (09) 473 3720 or Margie Bowman Ph: (09) 473 9316.

Web site Development www.themarket.co.nz is offering free website for small & medium sized retailers to take the leap into online marketing. Contact Richard Wyles Richard@themarket.co.nz for more information. (New Zealand Retail, June 20003)

TRAVEL

South African Airways in conjunction with Qantas will fly you from Auckland, Wellington & Christchurch to Johannesburg with same day connections to Harare every Sunday, Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Saturday. We will also fly you from Harare via Johannesburg to Auckland, Wellington & Christchurch also on Sunday, Monday Wednesday, Thursday & Friday. If you are a Qantas frequent flyer member you can earn & redeem your points on SAA & remember our own Voyager frequent flyer points programme have benefits to suit you. For information on fares, schedules or making a booking, call us on Auckland 09 977 2237 or check out our website www.flysaa.com. For information & gueries on our Voyager frequent flyer programme call us on our toll free number 0800 442 707* * Voyager Centre is contactable from 11:00am to 7:00pm Mon-Fri.

GENERAL INFORMATION

Accommodation – renting jargon is slightly different in New Zealand. The bond is the one off payment to the landlord, which is lodged with the Bond Centre & will potentially offset any damage to the property, discovered when the premises are vacated. Rent can be weekly, fortnightly or monthly, & landlords may require that you set up a direct debit from your bank account rather than accepting a cheque.

Alarms – you will need a smoke alarm in your home in NZ. Most people change the batteries in their smoke alarms on the same days as they change the time on their clocks at the beginning & end of daylight savings time.

Auckland Regional Council – find out general information about the Auckland Public Transport system – buses, trains, or ferries www.rideline.co.nz/home.cfm

Budgeting advice is available free in most areas – look under Budget Advice Services in your local phone book. For financial planning advice & calculators visit www.sorted.org.nz

Cheap electrical goods in Auckland – the Appliance Bazaar at No. 5 Trading Place, Henderson, Auckland is a factory seconds shop for Breville & Kambrook appliances – vacuum cleaners, toasters, kettles, irons, mixers blenders, juicers, food processors, sandwich makers, slow cookers, rice makers & much, much more. The prices are approximately half the normal retail price & you still get a 3 month warranty.

Citizens Advice Bureau for free legal advice if required – check your local phone directory.

Consumers Institute www.consumer.org.nz has great information & advice

Credit Cards Information about credit card services, interest rates & fees is available at www.consumer.org.nz

Credit Card Payments to any email address – economic, simple & secure. If you have American Express, Visa, MasterCard or Discover, use this link to get info & register https://www.paypal.com

Emergency Welfare Benefits, Accommodation Supplements & Community Services Cards are available to residents in New Zealand who have applied for Permanent Residency (proof required) & are awaiting the outcome of it. Contact WINZ on Free Ph: 0800 559 009 for advice or website: www.winz.govt.nz

Family Assistance from IRD (Inland Revenue Department) for families who have children 18 years or under who are not financially independent & living at home. These payments are income tested. Contact your local Inland Revenue Department & request a Family Assistance Information Pack. Residency requirements state that you should have been resident in New Zealand for at least 12 months, a tax resident when applying for fortnightly payments, & the child you are applying for be resident here also.

Firearms importation is fairly easy – see the NZ Police website at

www.police.govt.nz/service/firearms/infosheet02.php for details. Some items may be of value in NZ such as old double barrel hunting rifles of good quality. Certain modern arms are also sought after by collectors. If you have a query contact Hugh Bomford, hbomford@clear.net.nz

Inexpensive housing for low income earners is available to Permanent Residents who meet certain criteria i.e. low income threshold, etc. Rents are income related & do not exceed market rents i.e. are approx. 25% of one's income. Web site http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/

Internet Access – There are numerous options available in New Zealand, including cheaper internet access for light users. Comparative information is available at http://www.netguide.co.nz/isp_directory

Mortgages Basic information about mortgages in New Zealand is available at www.consumer.org.nz

Overseas Phone Calls - cheap tolls

- DigiPlus very cheap rates in NZ for cell & international calls PLUS benefit from introducing others, call free 0800 800 168 & use 075491082 as your referrer's number.
- 2. **Z-talk** call free 0500 6968 6968 for more info.
- YABBA (TM) Calling Card can be purchased at any Telecom "Cards to GO" outlet or visit www.yabba.co.nz. It has a unique ID you can use it from any touchphone in NZ & most other parts of the world. Can be recharged from a credit card. Reasonable rates.
- It is cheaper to phone overseas from a telephone booth with a 'card' than it is from your telephone at home.

TradeMe.co.nz – New Zealand's largest online auction site www.trademe.co.nz

Vehicle Purchasing in NZ If you are purchasing a vehicle privately, (i.e.; not from a Licensed Motor Vehicle Dealer) then you must ensure that there are no registered interests on that vehicle.

Zimbabwe Passports If you have been told that you cannot renew your Zimbabwe passport until it has expired, or just before it expires, contact Trevor Booth with the details nzimmigrationadviser@clear.net.nz If you are unable to renew your Zimbabwe passport because of perceived alternate citizenship, Trevor has researched the situation & he will happily email a copy of his informative letter to anybody interested.

MISCELLANEOUS USEFUL TIPS & ADVICE

Anyone who wishes to comment or contribute to this section, please do not hesitate to write to Kamina.kawena@xtra.co.nz

- If you are invited to "tea" it means that you go for dinner & if you are asked to bring a plate it means that you bring some food. If it is your birthday you "shout" your workmates cakes, beer, whatever i.e.; you bring a plate to work (good idea to let them know in advance & some may shout you).
- If you smoke give up it is a very expensive habit in NZ & is unsociable.
- Zim passport holders currently do NOT have to pay for work permits nor for visas for children to attend school. (All other nationalities do have to pay)
- Immigrating to NZ is not a closed shop most things are possible as long as you are prepared to be persistent but it does make life a LOT easier if you have qualifications in the required areas. The current government <u>are</u> showing sympathy towards migrants from Zimbabwe.
- Do not apply for refugee status to gain access to NZ

 currently Zimbabwe is not recognised by the U.N.
 as having a refugee problem so the NZ govt will not grant you refugee status. If your application is refused you will be sent back to Zim & will not be allowed to apply for residency.
- You will pine for home & family left behind. This is normal. Best advice if you are serious about staying in New Zealand is do not regret what "might have been", don't look over your shoulder, look forward to your new future. & THINK POSITIVE.
- Take a proactive approach to seeking employment. Many people find they have to drop down a rung on the corporate hierarchy to get their first job in New Zealand.
- Hire a fridge/freezer when you first arrive. It may be better to rent for \$35/month than to commit to a risky 2nd hand one. By renting you get repairs for free.
- Best bargains are to be found at Salvation Army shops & "Garage Sales". "Garage Sales" = cheep sales from peoples homes at the weekend & are advertised in the local papers.
- Do not get involved in property transactions without consulting a lawyer before you sign the offer. The contract/property laws are different & complicated & the terminology is confusing, e.g. settlement & bond mean different things here than in Zim/SA. Unless you are an expert in English law you will not know what you are buying when it is leasehold or freehold or a cross–lease.
- Zim 'winter clothing' is generally not good enough in NZ. Remember to wear layers of clothes, keep your head & feet warm, & get polypropylene underwear – usually not very expensive.
- Oil column heaters are expensive to run check with your power supply company for advice on power saving information. TrustPower give out good advice Free ph: 0800 87 87 87. Firewood is the cheapest heating & if you have a "wetback" (heat exchanger) fitted to your fire you cut your power costs to heat your water as well.
- Avoid getting involved in scam businesses –
 pyramid sales & the like, check it out if it's too
 good to be true then it's most likely a scam.
 Check the Ministry of Consumer Affairs

- www.consumer-ministry.govt.nz or the Consumer Institute www.consumer.org.nz/
- Do not expect handouts in NZ you will be competing on the open job market.
- Electrical goods from Zim will work fine in NZ, but the plugs are different & you will need to change them.
- Do NOT just rely on interaction & friendship with other Zimbabweans when you get to NZ. If you cut yourself off you will not be happy – your objective is citizenship so mould into the NZ ways. You don't have to loose your heritage or identity but you will not recreate what you wanted or had in Africa here in NZ. Set a good example – make it easy on yourself & for others following – don't mess up by giving us a bad name.
- No banking history Westpac Trust will open a Save & Win account with no history required.
- Smith City will give credit for furniture items up to about \$2500 with a small deposit – also creates credit history for you.
- \$2 Shops are a cheap place to pick up basic kitchen items when cash trapped & starting out.
- 'RD' in addresses means Rural Delivery
- You may be allowed to bring certain seeds into NZ.
 You must declare it & you must have the species specific name, i.e.; the Latin or specific name & be certified seed.
- Insist on a written contract when obtaining a job setting out all conditions of employment.
- It is vital to thoroughly review your CV & re-vamp & improve where necessary.
- When buying a business insist on **thoroughly** checking it out yourself a number of people are being burned as a result of inadequate investigation of what they are purchasing/leasing. Spend money with a professionals who can help you engage a lawyer as well as Credit Management International people who can help you to reduce the risk see Africans in Business above
- Ensure that you have the sufficient funds required to enter NZ – (NZ\$3000 per person) or you may be denied entry.
- Make sure that you find out, with accuracy, any visas that you may require while in transit to NZ – Australia for instance. Some travel agents seem to be making errors, so check with embassy of any countries that you intend to travel through
- There is crime in New Zealand. Remain vigilant.
- There are not many bugs here but watch out for the white tailed spider, a migrant from Australia, it is up to 15mm long & can pack a nasty bite that can be very slow to heal. If you get bitten you may get blistering & ulceration – see a doctor.

HISTORY & HERITAGE

The Zimbabwean history & heritage is important that a true record of our history is recorded for future generations to understand & learn from. Please give your support to those recording it & distributing it.

1973 Rhodesian Land Tenure Maps Huge measuring 32.5 by 27.5 inches(82.55 by 69.85cm) They are printed on 80 lb Luna silk stock with a matte varnish in full colour ready to frame Limited to a 500 print These also include a special inscription from the Honourable lan Douglas Smith. "My respects to the wonderful people who always supported our ideal of preserving Freedom & Justice Independence 11 November 1965 l Douglas Smith". Pre—order special of \$US99.95. Can be ordered at www.Rhodesiawassuper.com or www.Rhodesiawassuper.com or www.Rhodesiawassuper.com

Armoured Vehicles Can anyone help Paul Els author of We Fear Naught But God. The info he am looking for is what type of armoured vehicles were used in Rhodesia; those received from SA; who were the SA instructors involved to help training. He is researching a book & must put in the story behind the Eland vehicles that were in Rhodesia & the tanks that were Hi–jacked in Durban. In other words he needs every thing where SA personnel were involved. Please contact Paul J Els email: paul@who–els.co.za

A Century of Community – a book covering the history of the Trelawney/Darwendale district. For more info & orders email hal@zol.co.zw

Art from Zimbabwe – Steph Walton has been producing exceptional wildlife art for 23 years & now she is at her best visit

http://homepages.ihug.co.nz/~cie & see for yourself, there are high quality Giclee prints available for some of the paintings at an affordable price, email for a Quote to: africwildart@ihug.co.nz Ph:Garth NZ (09) 441 9951 or 444 0640 or Steph: 00 263 11 411 972

Berets, medals, medal mounting – for replacement of these or any other articles of uniform including 4RR hackles & copies of the 4RR

scroll email: hbomford@clear.net.nz Please allow plenty of time as some articles are hard to get hold of.

Books of Zimbabwe (formerly Books of Rhodesia) www.booksofzimbabwe.com

Books & Art Jane Flowers, artist & author of Eshaya Moya, Wind Spirits has started a small on-demand publishing company. The aim is to publish African writers now living in the Oceania area. Jane can be contacted at her ART & BOOKS web site at www.escape.to/janeflowersart.

Marula Junior School – if you attended or can help with any information please email Roland Mauseth at marula school@lineone.net

Mazoe.com www.mazoe.com is a co-operative website through which the various members market their southern African oriented products. Specifically, we have books, videos & CDs with a Rhodesian / Zimbabwean connection. Chas Lotter, John Edmond, Clem Tholet & Msasa Videos are the main merchants involved.

Museum Display A Rhodesian Military History museum display has been formed & is housed at the

Hauraki Regiment Hall in Tauranga. It is a great honour that this display has been allowed. The display was opened by Lt Gen Peter Walls in April 2003. This display is unique & is intended to incorporate our history from the 1890's to 1980. All items in the display are on loan & can be returned to the owner or family on demand. Anyone wanting further information can contact Hugh Bomford 07 571 8401 wk 07 577 9865 hm PO Box 13003, Tauranga hbomford@clear.net.nz

Out of Africa – expatriate e-magazine contains mainly of stories about people out of Africa & getting on with their lives, but who still have strong memories of 'home' www.outofafricai.com

Paintings – Water colours of historic Zimbabwean buildings. Originals of buildings, houses & places of interest done to order by retired Bulawayo Architect. Contact Glenda at davenorman@xtra.co.nz for further details.

Paintings – Original Oil Paintings of African Wildlife painted to order by Cheryl Rodrigues & Lorraine Rendell. Absolute masterpieces (See Kamina Kawena cover page.) www.zctf.mweb.co.zw/wildlife-art/wildlife.html email: galorand@mweb.co.zw

Pencil Sketches Wildlife Original pencil sketches of African wildlife to order by talented artist Shane Rodrigues. www.zctf.mweb.co.zw/wildlife-art/page3.html email: galorand@mweb.co.zw

Pictures of Africa www.chirundu.com

Political prisoners in Zimbabwe -

http://homepages.tesco.net/~l.hutchby/index.htm Liam Hillman, Coordinator (UK), Harare 3 Campaign, "Free the Harare 3" http://free-harare3.org email: harare3@hotmail.com

Rhodesian On-Line Store

www.Rhodesiawassuper.com for clothing & flags

Rhodesian General Service Medals – email Hugh Bomford for more details on hbmmford@xtra.co.nz

Rhodesian Music – well worth a look www.bedrockband.com/rhodiemusic/home.htm

Stewart the NZ Rep antggevi@es.co.nz

Rhodesia Study Circle may be of interest if you collect stamps or postal history of the Rhodesias & Nyasaland & the modern states. Visit www.rhodesianstudycircle.org.uk or contact George

Rhodesiawassuper We have a great selection of embroidered logos including The Selous Scouts, RLI, Rhodesian Infantry, Rhodesian Army, The Flame Lily, The Rhodesian Coat of Arms, Rhodesian Flag, B.S.A.P, B.S.A.P Regimental Association, The Lion & Tusk, Rhodesian Rugby & others which are custom embroidered directly into a wide selection of apparel with the finest threads & backing from our store in Canada. We offer Authentic Rugby Jerseys custom made by Barbarian Rugby, Bumper stickers (with various saying's) Cd's including Wrex Tarr, Four Jacks & a Jill, John Edmonds, Rhodesian Flags & more all at www.Rhodesiawassuper.com. Get a special Kamina Kawena members 15% discount at Rhodesiawassuper.

Rhodesians World Wide Web site is the premier website to find all those lost contacts, news & links www.Rhodiesites.com

Rhodesians World Wide – is a contact magazine produced by Rhodesians for Rhodesians &

Zimbabweans. It is found in 60 countries & is even shipped into Zimbabwe now. This magazine has been an important part of keeping the Zimbabwean community, now scattered all across the world, connected. We hope that you will consider becoming a subscriber & help us to improve communication between all people with an interest in Rhodesians, Zimbabweans & the future of our homeland. Contact Chris Whitehead Ph: (480) 924–0431 Fax: (480) 924–0269 email: Rhodesia@juno.com Rhodesians Worldwide, PO Box 22034, Mesa, Arizona 85277–2034, USA. Rhodesia@juno.com

Roll of Honour 1965–1980 www.mazoe.com/rohaz.html

BOOK RESEARCH IN PROGRESS

Rhodesian Forces To all our Rhodesians in the World I want all your personal stories, I am not looking for the sad, just the human side of Army or Air force life in general. Poignant memories that don't have to be lost. If they have a humorous tale - all the better, & if you were a Military wife, I would like to hear from you too. I am co-authoring a Book on Rhodesian Humour in Uniform with Ray Weatherdon. I would appreciate anything sent in, but also please send in your names with the stories so you can be credited. Contact Jeanny Driscoll DriscollJeanny@yahoo.com or fax at +27 31 5727160. All book sales money collected will go to the Rhodesian Associations to help ex-Rhodesians. Help make a difference.

Jack Malloch Alan Brough has the Malloch family's permission to record the life of one of Rhodesia's more remarkable characters. Alan needs any information that you may have on Jack Malloch or his company Air Trans Africa/Affretair etc. Any ex CSC employees may have some helpful info as well. If you can help, please contact Alan at documents descriptions.

Jack Malloch A copy of the movie made with Jack Mallock's spitfile is available from John Redfern, Hon. National Secretary, Flame Lily Foundation, PO Box 95474, 0145 Waterkloof, Tel & Fax: 012 4602066, Email: rasa@iafrica.com, www.flamelily.ws

Sunny Days in Africa Ken Caithness is looking for anecdotes - humorous, exciting, dangerous, human interest etc. or interesting life stories. Older people have much to tell & he would love to hear from them. email: caithnessken@zol.co.zw

Rhodesian Snippets Sable Publishing House is a Rhodesian owned business operating out of Somerset, UK. They are compliling a publication of "snippets" of interest, gathered from various contributors -- from 1880's through 1930's, 40's and 60's all the way to the end of Rhodesia. It is planned as a fun memory to include Spud, swollen rivers, early mines, gold fever, riding the ranch, building the barns, pellet guns and 'katties,' milling chibagwe, schools, warrants, arrests and laughs in the BSAP and those magnificent men in their Steam machines of the Rhodesia Railways. The laughs and fun times at Llewellyn, Brady, Kariba and being surrounded by elephant in the valley will all come together amongst sport, theatre and industry of our country. The tone and spirit of this publication will be light-hearted fun times. Poems by Hilda Richards, "Lo Brudder kamina maningi sik" -- "n'Kosikass's Keys" summarise the ethos. If your cook or tractor driver has planted fond memories, please share them. Our forefathers are an exceptional group of men and women and the subject matter of their experiences is endless. They created and developed a profound national spirit, leaving us a proud and wonderful legacy. All well labelled photographs and articles will be evaluated. Interested contributors should submit articles, Discs, CD's photographs, and information to:- Sable Publishing House, PO Box 52, Ilminster TA199XY United Kingdom email: Editor@Sable-Publishing-House.com

Rhodesians in the Special Air Service Craig Fourie & Jonathon Pittaway are looking for any information, recollections & pictures that relate to Rhodesians who served with the SAS. They are looking for any material dating back to the start of the SAS in 1941 in order to write a book on the history of Rhodesians in the SAS. This research has the blessing of the Rhodesian SAS Assn. If you have any information please contact them — Craig agencies@iafrica.com or Jon pittaway@iafrica.com

Tuli area People who may have been stationed (or visited) the Tuli area – probably BSAP, National Parks, Water Department, Internal Affairs etc. may be able to help Rob Burrett who is looking for details (and photographs if possible) of the various old cemeteries in the area. There were at least 3 & many are unmarked, while those with markers have been confused. If any one has anything to offer can they contact Rob email: rburrett@mweb.co.zw or you can write to 14 Sims Road, Mount Pleasant, Harare, Zimbabwe but post may not be a reliable method of contact.

The Monitoring Force & 1980 elections Diana Bomford is currently researching this very emotional period of our history. She would welcome any material & recollections. Where were you & what were you doing during the later part of 1979 & early 1980? Don't let this piece of history be forgotten & we need to know what really did happen. As well as Rhodesians, information is required from & about the soldiers of the Monitoring Force – New Zealand, Australia, Fiji, Kenya & Britain. Were you in Rhodesia at this time? Civilian or military your recollections of events is all valuable & if you can assist contact Diana by post PO Box 13003, Tauranga or (07) 571 8401 (Work) 07 577 9865 (Home) fax (07) 571

8412 email: dbomford@clear.net.nz

The Struggle in Southern Africa Ian Graves has begun to chronicle in "book form" a history of the Rhodesian/ Southern Africa struggle from a white Africans perspective based on your stories & events that have impacted on your lives. If you are interested in participating in this actual recording of events, email carol.graves@ntlworld.com with there story together with a heading of there choice, dates in the heading & separate headings with dates for important events, there full name & brief details i.e.name DOB job in Rhodesia, unit served in & service number plus any other important details. Should they require to remain anonymous then a verification of there story by a friend or relative & a nom de plume of there choice (clean please). As I write the book & try & set it down in some sort of order I will be in contact with them by email at that time.